

# THE CITY RECORD

Official Journal of The City of New York

THE CITY RECORD U.S.P.S.0114-660
Printed on paper containing 30% post-consumer material

Price: \$4.00

**VOLUME CXLII NUMBER 127** 

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

Citywide Administrative Services.....2562

Employees' Retirement System......2562

 $Telecommunications. \dots \dots 2562$ 

Landmarks Preservation Commission . . . 2562 Mayor's Office of Contract Services . . . . . 2565

Board of Standards and Appeals......2565

Citywide Administrative Services.....2566

Office of Citywide Procurement . . . . . . . . . 2566

Police......2566

Administration for Children's Services. . . 2567

Citywide Administrative Services......2567

 $Asset\ Management \dots \dots 2568$ 

Agency Chief Contracting Office . . . . . . . 2568

Employees' Retirement System......2568

Office of Citywide Procurement . . . . . . . 2567

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Information Technology and

PROPERTY DISPOSITION

**PROCUREMENT** 

#### THURSDAY, JULY 2, 2015

Legal
Environmental Protection
<i>Water Supply</i>
Health and Hospitals Corporation 2568
MetroPlus Health Plan 2569
Housing Authority
Human Resources Administration 2569
Agency Chief Contracting Officer 2569
Parks and Recreation2569
Police
Contract Administration
Public Library - Queens2570
Transportation
Franchises2570
Triborough Bridge and Tunnel Authority. 2570
CONTRACT AWARD HEARINGS
Correction
Cultural Affairs
Design and Construction
Homeless Services
Information Technology and
Telecommunications2572
Sanitation
Small Business Services
SPECIAL MATERIALS
Citywide Administrative Services 2573

Housing Preservation and Development ... 2574

# THE CITY RECORD BILL DE BLASIO

Mayor

#### STACEY CUMBERBATCH

Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services

#### **ELI BLACHMAN**

Editor, The City Record

Published Monday through Friday except legal holidays by the New York City Department of Citywide Administrative Services under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription \$500 a year, \$4.00 daily (\$5.00 by mail). Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007-1602

Editorial Office/Subscription Changes: The City Record, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007-1602 (212) 386-0055

Visit **www.nyc.gov/cityrecord** to view a PDF version of The Daily City Record.

# PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

#### CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that resolutions have been adopted by the City Planning Commission, scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held at 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, on Wednesday, July 15 2015 at 10:00 A.M.

#### BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN Nos. 1 & 2 FDNY RESCUE 2 No. 1

CD 16

C 150326 PSK

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the New York City Fire Department and the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter, for the site selection of property located at Sterling Place between Howard and Saratoga avenues (Block 1467, p/o lot 22) for use as a rescue facility.

No. 2

**CD 16** 

C 150327 ZSK

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the New York City Fire Department pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-67 of the Zoning Resolution to allow a fire station to be located in a residence district to facilitate a proposed 2-story fire station on property located on the north side of Sterling Place between Howard Avenue and Saratoga Avenue (Block 1467, p/o Lot 22), in an R6 District.

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, 10007.

#### No. 3 10300 FOSTER AVENUE

D 18

C 150318 PQK

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Human Resources Administration and the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter, for the acquisition of property located at 10300 Foster Avenue (Block 8149, Lot 300) for use as a warehouse.

#### CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

PROPOSED SALE OF CERTAIN NEW YORK CITY REAL PROPERTY PARCELS BY PUBLIC AUCTION

**PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that The Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Asset Management proposes to offer the properties listed herein for sale at public auction.

In accordance with Section 384 of the New York City Charter, a public hearing will be held on Wednesday, September 9, 2015 at 22 Reade Street, 2nd Floor Conference Room, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M.

These properties will be sold in accordance with the Standard Terms and Conditions of Sale dated June 25, 2015. An asterisk (\*) appears adjacent to those parcels subject to Special Terms and Conditions.

If approved for sale by the Mayor of the City of New York, the time and place of auction will be separately advertised in *The City Record*.

Further information, including public inspection of the Terms and Conditions of Sale for each parcel, may be obtained at 1 Centre Street, 20th Floor North, New York, NY 10007.

Note: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearing Unit, 253 Broadway 9th Floor, New York, New York 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING. TDD users should call Verizon relay services.

#### 8 parcels

#### **Borough of The Bronx**

	Dorough	of the bronz
Block	Lot(s)	Upset Price
*2586	26	\$11,000,000
3055	8	\$285,000
	Borougl	n of Brooklyn
Block	Lot(s)	Upset Price
7932	998	\$577,500
7932	999	\$240,000
	Boroug	gh of Queens
Block	Lot(s)	Upset Price
10055	28	\$195,000
10156	61	\$97,500
16103	83, 84	\$67,500
	Borough o	of Staten Island
Block	Lot(s)	Upset Price
6253	9	\$247,500

**→** jy2

#### **COMMUNITY BOARDS**

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

**PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Board:

#### BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 7 - Wednesday, July 8, 2015 at 7:00 P.M., Manhattan Community Board 7 Office, 250 West 87th Street, NYC, NY

#N150038 ECM

DCA# 1282506DCA

IN THE MATTER OF an application from the SHAKE SHACK, doing business as, SHAKE SHACK at 366 Columbus Avenue, for review, pursuant to Section 364-e of the New York City Charter, for the grant of a <a href="mailto:new application">new application</a> of a revocable consent to operate an <a href="mailto:enclosed">enclosed</a> <a href="mailto:sidewalk cafe">sidewalk cafe</a> with 12 tables and 34 <a href="mailto:seats">seats</a> at 366 Columbus Avenue on the northwest corner of Columbus Avenue and West 77th Street.

#### EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

■ MEETING

Please be advised that the next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the New York City Employees' Retirement System has been scheduled for Thursday, July 9, 2015 at 9:30 A.M. to be held at the New York City Employees' Retirement System, 335 Adams Street, 22<sup>nd</sup> Floor Boardroom, Brooklyn, NY 11201-3751.

**≠** jy2-8

# INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND TELECOMMUNICATIONS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE OF A FRANCHISE AND CONCESSION REVIEW COMMITTEE ("FCRC") PUBLIC HEARING to be held on Monday, July 6, 2015 commencing at 2:30 P.M. at 22 Reade Street, Borough of Manhattan in the matter of a proposed franchise agreement between the City of New York and ZenFi Networks Inc. ("ZenFi"). The proposed franchise agreement will grant ZenFi the non-exclusive right to install, operate and maintain telecommunications equipment and facilities on City owned and managed street light poles, traffic light poles, highway sign support poles and certain utility poles ("utility" being defined as it is defined in 47 U.S.C. Section 224). The proposed franchise will run until November 14, 2019 and is limited to the use of 3,000 poles citywide during the term of the contract.

Copies of the proposed franchise agreement may be viewed at the Department of Information Technology and Telecommunications, 2 Metrotech Center, 4th Floor, Brooklyn, NY 11201, from June 22, 2015 through July 6, 2015, between the hours of 9:30 A.M. and 3:30 P.M., excluding Saturdays, Sundays and holidays. Hard copies of the proposed franchise agreement may be obtained, by appointment, at a cost of \$.25 per page. All payments shall be made at the time of pickup by check or money order made payable to the New York City Department of Finance. The proposed franchise agreement may also be obtained in PDF form at no cost, by email request. Interested parties should contact Brett Sikoff at (718) 403-6722 or by email at BSikoff@doitt.nyc.gov.

NOTE: Individuals requesting sign language interpreters at the public hearing should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearing Unit, 253 Broadway, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING. TDD users should call Verizon relay service. The Hearing may be cablecast on NYC Media Group channels

j12-jy6

#### LANDMARKS PRESERVATION COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, Chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-303, 25-307, 25-308, 25-309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) on Tuesday, July 7, 2015 at 9:30 A.M., a public hearing will be held at 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. The final order and estimated times for each application will be posted on the Landmarks Preservation Commission website the Friday before the hearing. Please note that the order and estimated times are subject to change. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should contact the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

# 260-264 Mulberry Street - Old St. Patrick's Cathedral - Individual Landmark

17-1135 - Block 509, Lot 1, Zoned C6-2

Community District 2, Manhattan
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Gothic Revival style church building designed by Joseph F. Mangin and built in 1815. Application is to install a hatch and sculptural bust within the front yard.

112 Prince Street - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District 16-8291 - Block 500, Lot 19, Zoned M1-5A

# Community District 2, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Grec style store building designed by Richard Berger and built in 1889-90. Application is to enlarge an elevator bulkhead.

#### 475 West Broadway - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District

17-1466 - Block 515, Lot 13, Zoned M1-5A Community District 2, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Grec style tenement building designed by Frederick H. Gross and built in 1878-79. Application is to renew a Master Plan governing the future installation of painted wall signs.

# 203-205 Lafayette Street, aka 106-118 Kenmare Street & 4-8 Cleveland Place – SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District Extension 17-0441 - Block 482, Lot 7501, Zoned C6-2 Community District 2, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Classical style store and loft building designed by Max Epstein and built in 1911-12, with a one-story commercial addition on Kenmare Street. Application is to legalize mechanical equipment, artwork and display boxes installed without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits.

#### 308-312 Mott Street - NoHo East Historic District

15-6108 - Block 521, Lot 30, Zoned C6-2/C6-3

Community District 2, Manhattan

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Classical style multiple dwelling building designed by Schneider & Herter and built in 1901-02 and altered by Michael J. Mongiello in 1925 and by Harry Hurwitz in 1941. Application is to alter the facade.

#### 314-316 Mott Street - NoHo East Historic District

15-6109 - Block 521, Lot 34, Zoned C6-2/C6-3 Community District 2, Manhattan

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Classical style multiple dwelling building designed by Schneider & Herter and built in 1901-02 and altered by Michael J. Mongiello in 1925 and by Harry Hurwitz in 1941. Application is to alter the facade.

# 666 Broadway - NoHo Historic District 16-5794 - Block 529, Lot 7501, Zoned M1-5B Community District 2, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Renaissance style store and loft building designed by Rossiter and Wright and built in 1903. Application is to install stretch banners.

# 168 Bleecker Street, aka 187-191 Sullivan Street, and 187-201 Thompson Street - South Village Historic District 17-0925 - Block 525, Lot 7501, Zoned R7-2 Community District 2, Manhattan

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italian Renaissance Revival style tenement building with commercial ground floor designed by Ernest Flagg and built in 1896. Application is to modify masonry openings and display windows at the Sullivan Street facade, and install a barrier-free access ramp.

#### 14 Horatio Street, aka 54-60 8th Avenue - Greenwich Village **Historic District**

16-9357 - Block 616, Lot 11, Zoned C1-6

Community District 2, Manhattan
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An apartment building built in 1959. Application is to install storefront signage.

#### 100-104 Christopher Street - Greenwich Village Historic District

16-6864 - Block 588, Lot 54, Zoned R6 Community District 2, Manhattan

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An apartment house designed by Charles Meyers and built in 1912. Application is to install signage.

#### 30 Jane Street - Greenwich Village Historic District

16-9427 - Block 615, Lot 62, Zoned R6 Community District 2, Manhattan

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS
A stable building built in 1870. Application is to install an awning.

#### 255 Bleecker Street, aka 36-42 Cornelia Street - Greenwich Village Historic District Extension II

16-8077 - Block 589, Lot 10, Zoned C1-5 Community District 2, Manhattan

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A one-story commercial building designed by E. Jerome O'Connor and built in 1941, and altered by He Gin Lee in 2003. Application is to paint facades, replace ground floor infill, and install signage and lighting.

#### 162 West 4th Street - Greenwich Village Historic District **Extension II**

17-1286 - Block 590, Lot 32, Zoned R 7-2, R5 and C1-5 Community District 2, Manhattan

### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Renaissance Revival style French Flats building with commercial

ground floor designed by George Keister and built in 1890-91. Application is to remove a modern sidewalk cafe constructed prior to designation and install storefront infill and a railing.

## 122 1st Avenue - East Village/Lower East Side Historic District

16-9532 - Block 435, Lot 4, Zoned R7A Community District 3, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italianate style tenement building with Renaissance Revival style alterations built c. 1853 and altered in 1908. Application is to install a mechanical duct at the rear facade.

# 525 West 26th Street - West Chelsea Historic District 17-1860 - Block 698, Lot 18, Zoned M1-5 Community District 4, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A vernacular style factory building designed by Paul C. Hunter and built in 1904-05. Application is to remove an exterior stair and replace a metal panel and door with a window.

#### 5 East 17th Street - Ladies' Mile Historic District

16-6154 - Block 846, Lot 7501, Zoned M1-5M Community District 5, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Renaissance style store and loft building designed by Edwin Wilbur and built in 1900-1902. Application is to construct an elevator bulkhead and install a new cornice

# 574 6th Avenue, aka 57-59 West 16th Street - 574 6th Avenue Building - Individual Landmark 16-8658 - Block 818, Lot 1, Zoned C6-2A

# Community District 5, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A commercial palace designed by Simeon B. Eisendrath and built in 1903-04. Application is to replace windows.

# 703 Fifth Avenue - St. Regis Hotel - Individual Landmark 16-9579 - Block 1290, Lot 69, Zoned C5-3, C5-2.5 Community District 5, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Beaux-Arts style hotel building designed by Trowbridge & Livingston and built in 1901-04. Application is to install awnings, and signage, and to paint windows

# 365 Fifth Avenue - B. Altman & Company Department Store Building - Individual Landmark 15-5408 - Block 864, Lot 7502, Zoned C5-2, C5-3 Community District 5, Manhattan

ADVISOŘÝ REPORT

An Italian Renaissance style department store building designed by Trowbridge & Livingston and built in 1905-1913. Application is to construct a rooftop addition.

#### 911 Park Avenue - Park Avenue Historic District

16-4713 - Block 1508, Lot 72, Zoned R10, R8B Community District 8, Manhattan

### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Renaissance Revival style apartment building designed by Schwartz & Gross and built in 1925-26. Application is to establish master plan governing the future installation of windows.

#### 950 Park Avenue, aka 72 East 82nd Street - Park Avenue **Historic District**

17-0303 - Block 1493, Lot 37, Zoned R10

Community District 8, Manhattan

# CERTIFIČATE OF ÁPPROPRIATENESS

A Renaissance Revival style apartment building designed by J.E.R. Carpenter and built in 1919-20. Application is to replace windows.

#### 38 West 83rd Street - Upper West Side/Central Park West **Historic District**

16-4475 - Block 1196, Lot 49, Zoned R7-2 Community District 7, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Queen Anne style rowhouse designed by George W. DaCunha and built in 1884-86. Application is to legalize the replacement of windows and alterations to the facade and areaway without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits.

#### 106 West 80th Street - Upper West Side/Central Park West **Historic District**

17-1249 - Block 1210, Lot 138, Zoned R8B

Community District 7, Manhattan
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An altered Renaissance Revival style rowhouse designed by George F. Pelham and built in 1893. Application is to legalize facade restoration work completed in non-compliance with Permit for Minor Work 13-5384.

### 645 West End Avenue - Riverside-West End Historic District

16-8885 - Block 1251, Lot 62, Zoned R 8 Community District 7, Manhattan

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Renaissance style apartment house designed by Gaetano Ajello and built in 1912-13. Application is to replace windows.

# 245 West 138th Street - St. Nicholas Historic District 17-1095 - Block 2024, Lot 13, Zoned R7-2 Community District 10, Manhattan

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Georgian style rowhouse designed by Bruce Price and Clarence S. Luce and built in 1891-92. Application is to demolish a wall and construct a garage and deck.

#### Watch Tower, Marcus Garvey Park - Watch Tower - Individual Landmark

17-2188 - Block 1719, Lot 1, Zoned Parkland

Community District 10, Manhattan

#### **BINDING REPORT**

A cast iron fire watch tower attributed to the foundry of James Bogardus and built c. 1855. Application is to reconstruct the tower and

#### 2516 Grand Concourse - Dollar Savings Bank (now Emigrant Savings Bank)

Individual and Interior Landmark
17-0672 - Block 3154, lot 1001, Zoned C4-4
Community District 7, Bronx
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A classicizing Art Deco style bank building designed by Halsey, McCormack & Helmer and built in 1932-33 and expanded in 1937-38 by the same firm. Application is to construct an interior demising wall and install new flooring.

#### 84-11 37th Avenue, aka 35-64 85th Street - Jackson Heights **Historic District**

16-6312 - Block 1458, Lot 35, Zoned R7-1/C1-3

# Community District 3, Queens CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Moderne style commercial building designed by Boris Dorfman and built in 1945-46. Application is to construct additions, alter the facades, install storefront infill, and a canopy, create planting beds and install a

# 120 Hollywood Avenue - Douglaston Historic District 17-1656 - Block 8041, Lot 24, Zoned R1-2 Community District 11, Queens CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Contemporary Tudor Revival style house, originally built in 1913 with a major redesign and expansion in the 1980s. Application is to construct dormers.

### 240-82 Beverly Road - Douglaston Historic District

# 16-9219 - Block 8037, Lot 40, Zoned R1-2 Community District 11, Queens CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An English Cottage style house designed by Alfred Scheffer and built in 1926. Application is to construct an addition, create a new curb cut, and excavate the side yard.

# 460 Brielle Avenue - New York City Farm Colony/Seaview Hospital Historic District 15-0096 - Block 955, Lot 100, Zoned R3-2 Community District 2, Staten Island BINDING REPORT A complex of hospital and downitowy buildings decimal for

A complex of hospital and dormitory buildings designed for Tuberculosis patients by Ramond F. Almirall and Renwick, Aspinwall & Tucker and built in 1905-1917, with later buildings constructed in 1928-1934 designed by Robert J. Reiley, Francis Delaney Robinson, Charles B. Meyers, and Sibley & Fetherson. Application is to construct a new building.

# 155 Noble Street - Greenpoint historic District 16-1964 - Block 2566, Lot 51, Zoned C4-3A Community District 1, Brooklyn

## CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Gothic style clubhouse designed by Gustave Erda and built in 1924. Application is to construct rooftop bulkheads, install a barrierfree access lift and alter the entry landing

# 6 Pierrepont Street - Brooklyn Heights Historic District 17-1132 - Block 241, Lot 22, Zoned R6 Community District 2, Brooklyn CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Eclectic/Romanesque style house built in the 1880s. Application is to alter the roofline and install railings

# 298 Dekalb Avenue - Clinton Hill Historic District 16-8561 - Block 1931, Lot 19, Zoned R6B Community District 2, Brooklyn CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italianate style rowhouse built in 1876. Application is to replace windows and construct a rear yard addition.

### 286 Carroll Street - Carroll Gardens Historic District

# 17-0478 - Block 450, Lot 27, Zoned R6B Community District 6, Brooklyn CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Italianate style rowhouse built in 1872-73. Application is to construct a rooftop addition.

# 122 Pacific Street - Cobble Hill Historic District 16-7541 - Block 291, Lot 13, Zoned R6

# Community District 6, Brooklyn CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Greek Revival style house built before 1833 and later altered. Application is to construct a rear yard addition and alter the rear

# 41 Montgomery Place - Park Slope Historic District 17-1028 - Block 1072, Lot 53, Zoned R7B

#### Community District 6, Brooklyn CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A rowhouse designed by George P. Chappell and built in 1890-91. Application is to construct rooftop and rear yard additions and to excavate the rear yard.

#### 749 5th Avenue - Weir Greenhouse - Individual Landmark

17-2558 - Block 655, Lot 31, Zoned M1-MD Community District 7, Brooklyn

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A greenhouse building designed by Mercein Thomas and built in 1880 and altered by George Curtis Gillespie in 1895. Application is to demolish ancillary structures, excavate and construct an addition, and construct a new building on part of the landmark site.

## 120 Kingston Avenue - Crown Heights North Historic District

# 16-5101 - Block 1222, Lot 40, Zoned R6 Community District 8, Brooklyn CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Renaissance Revival style flats building designed by Axel Hedman and built c. 1900-1902. Application is to replace ground floor infill; modify and create masonry openings, and install signage, light fixtures, security cameras, a fence and a rooftop bulkhead.

# **590 Bergen Street - Prospect Heights Historic District** 16-5802 - Block 1144, Lot 23, Zoned R6B Community District 8, Brooklyn **CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS**

A Queen Anne style rowhouse designed by William H. Wirth and built c. 1886. Application is to construct a rear yard addition.

# 51 Maple Street - Prospect Lefferts Gardens Historic District 15-6023 - Block 5028, Lot 7502, Zoned R2 Community District 9, Brooklyn

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Georgian style house with Spanish Mission style influences designed by William A. Lacerenza and built in 1924. Application is to legalize and modify windows installed without Landmark Preservation Commission permit(s).

j24-jy7

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, Chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-303, 25-307, 25-308, 25,309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) on Tuesday, **July 14, 2015** at **9:30 A.M.**, a public hearing will be held at 1 Centre Street, 9<sup>th</sup> Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. The final order and estimated times for each application will be posted on the Landmarks Preservation Commission website the Friday before the hearing. Please note that the order and estimated times are subject to hearing. Please note that the order and estimated times are subject to change. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should contact the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

# 38 West 83rd Street - Upper West Side/Central Park West

Historic District 16-4475 - Block 1196, Lot 49, Zoned R7-2

# Community District 7, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Queen Anne style rowhouse designed by George W. DaCunha and built in 1884-86. Application is to legalize the replacement of windows and alterations to the facade and areaway without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits.

#### 106 West 80th Street - Upper West Side/Central Park West Historic District

# 17-1249 - Block 1210, Lot 138, Zoned R8B Community District 7, Manhattan CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An altered Renaissance Revival style rowhouse designed by George F. Pelham and built in 1893. Application is to legalize facade restoration work completed in non-compliance with Permit for Minor Work 13-5384.

### 911 Park Avenue - Park Avenue Historic District

16-4713 - Block 1508, Lot 72, Zoned R10, R8B
Community District 8, Manhattan
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS
A Renaissance Revival style apartment building designed by Schwartz & Gross and built in 1925-26. Application is to establish master plan

governing the future installation of windows.

245 West 138th Street - St. Nicholas Historic District

17-1095 - Block 2024, Lot 13, Zoned R7-2 Community District 10, Manhattan

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Georgian style rowhouse designed by Bruce Price and Clarence S. Luce and built in 1891-92. Application is to demolish a wall and construct a garage and deck.

#### Watch Tower, Marcus Garvey Park - Watch Tower - Individual Landmark

17-2188 - Block 1719, Lot 1, Zoned Parkland

Community District 10, Manhattan BINDING REPORT

A cast iron fire watch tower attributed to the foundry of James Bogardus and built c. 1855. Application is to reconstruct the tower and install fencing

#### 155 Noble Street - Greenpoint Historic District

16-1964 - Block 2566, Lot 51, Zoned C4-3A Community District 1, Brooklyn

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Gothic style clubhouse designed by Gustave Erda and built in 1924. Application is to construct rooftop bulkheads, install a barrier-free access lift and alter the entry landing.

### 6 Pierrepont Street - Brooklyn Heights Historic District

17-1132 - Block 241, Lot 22, Zoned R6 Community District 2, Brooklyn

### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Eclectic/Romanesque style house built in the 1880s. Application is to alter the roofline and install railings.

# 298 Dekalb Avenue - Clinton Hill Historic District 16-8561 - Block 1931, Lot 19, Zoned R6B Community District 2, Brooklyn CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italianate style rowhouse built in 1876. Application is to replace windows and construct a rear yard addition.

#### 286 Carroll Street - Carroll Gardens Historic District

17-0478 - Block 450, Lot 27, Zoned R6B Community District 6, Brooklyn

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italianate style rowhouse built in 1872-73. Application is to construct a rooftop addition.

# 41 Montgomery Place - Park Slope Historic District 17-1028 - Block 1072, Lot 53, Zoned R7B Community District 6, Brooklyn CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A rowhouse designed by George P. Chappell and built in 1890-91. Application is to construct rooftop and rear yard additions and to excavate the rear yard.

#### 749 5th Avenue - Weir Greenhouse - Individual Landmark

17-2558 - Block 655, Lot 31, Zoned M1-MD Community District 7, Brooklyn CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A greenhouse building designed by Mercein Thomas and built in 1880 and altered by George Curtis Gillespie in 1895. Application is to demolish ancillary structures, excavate and construct an addition, and construct a new building on part of the landmark site.

## 120 Kingston Avenue - Crown Heights North Historic District

16-5101 - Block 1222, Lot 40, Zoned R6 Community District 8, Brooklyn CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Renaissance Revival style flats building designed by Axel Hedman and built c. 1900-1902. Application is to replace ground floor infill; modify and create masonry openings, and install signage, light fixtures, security cameras, a fence and a rooftop bulkhead.

## 590 Bergen Street - Prospect Heights Historic District

16-5802 - Block 1144, Lot 23, Zoned R6B

Community District 8, Brooklyn

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Queen Anne style rowhouse designed by William H. Wirth and built c. 1886. Application is to construct a rear yard addition.

#### 51 Maple Street - Prospect Lefferts Gardens Historic District 15-6023 - Block 5028, Lot 7502, Zoned R2

Community District 9, Brooklyn

#### CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Georgian style house with Spanish Mission style influences designed by William A. Lacerenza and built in 1924. Application is to legalize and modify windows installed without Landmark Preservation Commission permit(s).

# 120 Hollywood Avenue - Douglaston Historic District 17-1656 - Block 8041, Lot 24, Zoned R1-2 Community District 11, Queens CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Contemporary Tudor Revival style house, originally built in 1913 with a major redesign and expansion in the 1980s. Application is to construct dormers.

# 84-11 37th Avenue, aka 35-64 85th Street - Jackson Heights Historic District 16-6312 - Block 1458, Lot 35, Zoned R7-1/C1-3 Community District 3, Queens CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Moderne style commercial building designed by Boris Dorfman and built in 1945-46. Application is to construct additions, alter the facades, install storefront infill, and a canopy, create planting beds and install a curb cut.

jy1-14

#### MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES

■ MEETING

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Franchise and Concession Review Committee with hold a public meeting on Wednesday, July 8, 2015 at 2:30 P.M., at 22 Reade Street, Spector Hall, Borough of Manhattan.

NOTE: Individual requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contracts Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10007 (212) 788-7490, no later than SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAY PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC MEETING. TDD users should call Verizon relay service.

j29-jy8

#### BOARD OF STANDARDS AND APPEALS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

#### ADDED CASE

JULY 21, 2015, 1:00 P.M.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of a public hearing, Tuesday afternoon, July 21, 2015, 1:00 P.M., in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, N.Y. 10007, on the following matters:

#### ZONING CALENDAR

18-15-BZ

APPLICANT - Frances R. Angelino, Esq., for 90 Fifth Owner, LLC, owner; Peak Performance NYC. LLC, lessee.
SUBJECT – Application January 28, 2015 – Special Permit (§73-36) to permit a physical culture establishment. (Peak Performance) on 10th & 11th flowr of on 11 atom companies to 11th flowr of on 11th flow 11th floors of an 11- story commercial building. C6-4M zoning district. PREMISES AFFECTED – 90 5th Avenue, northwest corner of West 14th Street and Fifth Avenue, Block 00816, Lot 37, Borough of Manhattan

**COMMUNITY BOARD #5M** 

Margery Perlmutter, Chair/Commissioner

**≠** jy2-3

#### TRANSPORTATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN**, pursuant to law, that the following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held at 55 Water Street, 9<sup>th</sup> Floor, Room 945 commencing at 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, July 8, 2015. Interested parties can obtain copies of proposed agreements or request sign-language interpreters (with at least seven days prior notice) at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor South West, New York, NY 10041, or by calling (212) 839-6550.

**IN THE MATTER OF** a proposed revocable consent authorizing 4 Third Avenue Fee LLC. to continue to maintain and use the lampposts, together with underground electrical conduits, on the east sidewalk of Third Avenue, between East 46th Street and East 47th Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2025 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period from July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2025 - \$600/per annum. the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$1,000 and the

insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

**#2** IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing 201 East 69<sup>th</sup> LLC to continue to maintain and use six planters on the north sidewalk of East 69<sup>th</sup> Street, east of Third Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 - \$150/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate

#3 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Dorchester Heights Condominium Association to continue to maintain and use a fenced-in area on the south sidewalk of Dorchester Road between Flatbush Avenue and East 21st Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2025 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $2,665 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $2,738 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $2,811 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $2,884 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $2,957 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $3,030 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $3,103 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2022 - $3,105 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2023 - $3,176 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $3,249 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $3,322
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$13,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

**#4** IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Ice House Condominium Association to continue to maintain and use planters on the north sidewalk of Broome Street, east of Elizabeth Street, and on the east sidewalk of Elizabeth Street, north of Broome Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 - \$175/annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$700 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#5 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing the American Jewish Committee to continue to maintain and use planters on the north sidewalk of East 56th Street, west of Third Avenue, and on the west sidewalk of Third Avenue, north of East 56th Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 - \$444/annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,200 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

**#6 IN THE MATTER OF** a proposed revocable consent authorizing Weylin Seymour LLC to construct, maintain and use a sidewalk hatch, under the walkway, west of Driggs Avenue, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2026 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
From the Date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2016 - $562/annum For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $577 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $592 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $607 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $622 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $637 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2021 - $652 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $652 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $667 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $682 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $697 For the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 - $712
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

**#7 IN THE MATTER OF** a proposed revocable consent authorizing

Morgan Stanley 1585 Broadway LLC to construct, maintain and use the bollards on, the north sidewalk of West 47th Street between Broadway and 8th Avenue, the west sidewalk of Broadway between West 47th and West 48th Street, on the south sidewalk of West 48th Street between Broadway and 8th Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to the expiration date and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

There shall be no compensation required for this Permit.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$248,525 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate

j17-jy8

## PROPERTY DISPOSITION

#### CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

■ SALE

The City of New York, in partnership with PropertyRoom.com, posts vehicle and heavy machinery auctions online every week at: http://www.propertyroom.com/s/dcas

All auctions are open to the general public, and registration is free.

Vehicles can be viewed in person by appointment at: KenBen Industries, 364 Maspeth Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11211. Phone: (718) 802-0022

a28-o6

## OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PROCUREMENT

#### ■ NOTICE

The Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement is currently selling surplus assets on the internet. Visit http://www.publicsurplus.com/sms/nycdcas.ny/browse/home.

To begin bidding, simply click on 'Register' on the home page.

There are no fees to register. Offerings may include but are not limited to: office supplies/equipment, furniture, building supplies, machine tools, HVAC/plumbing/electrical equipment, lab equipment, marine equipment, and more.

Public access to computer workstations and assistance with placing bids is available at the following locations:

- DCAS Central Storehouse, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Middle Village, NY 11379
- DCAS, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 1000

j2-d31

#### **POLICE**

■ NOTICE

# OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

The following listed property is in the custody, of the Property Clerk Division without claimants. Recovered, lost, abandoned property, obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for themselves.

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

#### INQUIRIES

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property Clerk.

#### FOR MOTOR VEHICLES (All Boroughs):

- Springfield Gardens Auto Pound, 174-20 North Boundary Road, Queens, NY 11430, (718) 553-9555
- Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street, Brooklyn, NY 11231, (718) 246-2030

#### FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

- Manhattan 1 Police Plaza, New York, NY 10038, (646) 610-5906
- Brooklyn 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201,
- Bronx Property Clerk 215 East 161 Street, Bronx, NY 10451,  $(718)\ 590-2806$
- Queens Property Clerk 47-07 Pearson Place, Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678
- Staten Island Property Clerk 1 Edgewater Plaza, Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484

j2-d31

### PROCUREMENT

"Compete To Win" More Contracts!

Thanks to a new City initiative - "Compete To Win" - the NYC Department of Small Business Services offers a new set of FREE services to help create more opportunities for minority and women-owned businesses to compete, connect and grow their business with the City. With NYC Construction Loan, Technical Assistance, NYC Construction Mentorship, Bond Readiness, and NYC Teaming services, the City will be able to help even more small businesses than before.

• Win More Contracts at nyc.gov/competetowin

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence.'

#### HHS ACCELERATOR

To respond to human services Requests for Proposals (RFPs), in accordance with Section 3-16 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules of the City of New York ("PPB Rules"), vendors must first complete and submit an electronic prequalification application using the City's Health and Human Services (HHS) Accelerator System. The HHS Accelerator System is a web-based system maintained by the City of New York for use by its human services Agencies to manage procurement. The process removes redundancy by capturing information about boards, filings, policies, and general service experience centrally. As a result, specific proposals for funding are more focused on program design, scope, and budget.

Important information about the new method

- Prequalification applications are required every three years.
- Documents related to annual corporate filings must be submitted on an annual basis to remain eligible to compete.
- Prequalification applications will be reviewed to validate compliance with corporate filings, organizational capacity, and relevant service experience.
- Approved organizations will be eligible to compete and would submit electronic proposals through the system.

The Client and Community Service Catalog, which lists all Prequalification service categories and the NYC Procurement Roadmap, which lists all RFPs to be managed by HHS Accelerator may be viewed at http://www.nyc.gov/html/hhsaccelerator/html/roadmap/roadmap.shtml. All current and prospective vendors should frequently review information listed on roadmap to take full advantage of uncoming opportunities for funding advantage of upcoming opportunities for funding.

#### **Participating NYC Agencies**

HHS Accelerator, led by the Office of the Mayor, is governed by an Executive Steering Committee of Agency Heads who represent the following NYC Agencies:

Administration for Children's Services (ACS) Department for the Aging (DFTA) Department of Consumer Affairs (DCA)

Department of Corrections (DOC)

Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) Department of Homeless Services (DHS)

Department of Homeless Services (DHS)
Department of Probation (DOP)
Department of Small Business Services (SBS)
Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD)
Housing and Preservation Department (HPD)
Human Resources Administration (HRA)
Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator (CJC)

To sign up for training on the new system, and for additional information about HHS Accelerator, including background materials, user guides and video tutorials, please visit www.nyc.gov/hhsaccelerator

#### ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S SERVICES

■ AWARD

Human Services / Client Services

FAMILY TREATMENT REHABILITATION SERVICES - Renewal - PIN#06811P0029004R001 - AMT: \$7,309,500.00 - TO: Cardinal McCloskey School and Home for Children, Inc., 115 East Stevens Avenue, Valhalla, NY 10595

FAMILY TREATMENT REHABILITATION SERVICES -Renewal - PIN#06811P0029015R001 - AMT: \$2,580,300.00 - TO: Jewish Board of Family and Children's Services, Inc., 135 West 50th Street, New York, NY 10020.

GÉNERAL PREVENTIVE SERVICES - Renewal

FIN#06811P0028043R001 - AMT: \$17,476,140.00 - TO: Puerto Rican Family Institute, 145 West 15th Street, New York, NY 10011.

GENERAL PREVENTIVE SERVICES - Renewal - PIN#06811P0028023R001 - AMT: \$2,540,640.00 - TO: Sheltering Arms Children and Family Services, Inc., 305 7th Avenue, New York, NY

CLINICAL CONSULTATION SERVICES - Negotiated Acquisition - Other - PIN#06807P0007CNVN003 - AMT: \$923,487.00 -TO: Palladia, Inc., 2006 Madison Avenue, New York, NY 10035. Per PPB Rule 3-04(b)(iii)

SPECIALIZED PREVENTIVE - SPECIAL MEDICAL - Renewal - PIN# 06811P0030001R001 - AMT: \$4,848,000.00 - TO: Cardinal McCloskey School and Home for Children, Inc., 115 East Stevens Avenue, Valhalla, NY 10595.

### CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

■ AWARD

Goods

VEHICLES, MARKED AND UNMARKED - NYPD - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571500082 - AMT: \$23,563,080.00 - TO: Bronx Ford Inc. DBA City World Ford, 3305 Boston Road, Bronx, NY 10468 AV STREAMING SYSTEM FOR TOWN HALL FOUNDATION

- Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571500334 - AMT: \$148,299.59 TO: Video Hi-Tech Corp. DBA Adwar Video, 125 Gazza Boulevard, Farmingdale, NY 11735.

**≠** jy2

#### OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PROCUREMENT

■ SOLICITATION

Goods

SALT, ROCK FOR SIDEWALK AND STREET (STOREHOUSE) Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571500477 - Due 7-28-15 at 10:30 A.M.

A copy of the bid can be downloaded from the City Record Online site at http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp. Enrollment is free. Vendors may also request the bid by contacting Vendor Relations via email at dcasdmssbids@dcas.nyc.gov, by telephone at 212-386-0044 or by fax at 212-669-7585

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Citywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007-1602. Yuriy Reznik (212) 386-0458; Fax: (646) 500-6718; yreznik@dcas.nyc.gov

≠ jy2

Services (other than human services)

MOVING SERVICES - CITYWIDE - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 1500639 - Due 8-21-15 at 10:30 A.M.

The purpose of this Requirement Contract is to procure Moving Services as outlined in the Bid Book and Attachment A "Specifications for Citywide Moving Services" dated July 3, 2015 for use by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services (DCAS) and all agencies of the City of New York including, but not limited to, quasi-governmental agencies.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Citywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor South, New York, NY 10007-1602. Marisol Cintron (212) 386-0470; Fax: (212) 313-3385; mcintron4@dcas.nyc.gov

**≠** jy2

#### ■ VENDOR LIST

#### Goods

#### EQUIPMENT FOR DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION

In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an acceptable brands list will be established for the following equipment for the Department of Sanitation:

A. Collection Truck Bodies

B. Collection Truck Cab Chassis

C. Major Component Parts (Engine, Transmission, etc.)

Applications for consideration of equipment products for inclusion on the acceptable brands list are available from: Mr. Edward Andersen, Procurement Analyst, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-8509

j2-d31

#### ■ AWARD

Services (other than human services)

NYSID SERVICES CATALOG - Required/Authorized Source - Other - PIN#8571400463 - AMT: \$20,000,000.00 - TO: New York State Industries for the Disabled Inc., 11 Columbia Circle Drive, Albany, NY 12203

This award resulted from a Required Source Selection Method pursuant to Section 1-02(d)(2) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

**≠** jy2

#### Goods

# VEHICLES, UTILITY, MARKED AND UNMARKED - NYPD

- Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571500081 - AMT: \$11,875,803.00 - TO: Bronx Ford Inc., Dba City World Ford, 3305 Boston Road, Bronx NY 10469.

**≠** jy2

#### COMPTROLLER

#### ■ AWARD

 $Services\ (other\ than\ human\ services)$ 

MANAGEMENT AND OPERATIONS STUDY AND BEST PRACTICE REVIEW - Request for Proposals - PIN#01515816200ZC - AMT: \$1,477,720.00 - TO: Funston Advisory Services LLC, 6632 Telegraph Road, Bloomfield Hills, MI 48301-3012.

**≠** jy2

#### ASSET MANAGEMENT

#### ■ AWARD

Services (other than human services)

**ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES** - Renewal - PIN#01511814401ZHF - AMT: \$7,000,000.00 - TO: Citco Fund Services (USA) Inc., 350 Park Avenue, 29th Floor, New York, NY 10022.

INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT SERVICES - Renewal - PIN#01510813304RS - AMT: \$12,750,000.00 - TO: Morgan Stanley Investment Management Inc., 522 Fifth Avenue, New York, NY 10036.

• iv

#### **DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION**

#### AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICE

■ AWARD

Construction / Construction Services

RENEWAL CONTRACT, RQ A AND E, REQUIREMENTS CONTRACT FOR ENGINEERING AND CONSTRUCTION RELATED SERVICES FOR RENOVATION PROJECTS INVOLVING HVAC, FIRE PROTECTION, ELECTRICAL AND PLUMBING WORK, CITYWIDE - Renewal - PIN#8502011VP0012P - AMT: \$2,000,000.00 - TO: Tetra Tech Engineers, P.C. dba Cosentini Associates, 2 Penn Plaza, New York, NY 10121.

**≠** jy2

#### EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

#### TEGAL

■ SOLICITATION

Goods and Services

## IT SECURITY SERVICES: VULNERABILITY AND

**PENETRATION TEST** - Request for Proposals - PIN#0090623201501 - Due 7-28-15 at 5:00 P.M.

The New York City Employees' Retirement System ("NYCERS") is initiating a Request for Proposal ("RFP") for IT Security Services to conduct a vulnerability and penetration test to identify vulnerabilities and to assess the agency risk posture in NYCERS' network and web application.

*Use the following address* unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Employees' Retirement System, 335 Adams Street, Suite 2300, Brooklyn, NY 11201. Cheryl Greenidge (347) 643-3169; bidresponse@nycers.org

≠ jy2

#### ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

#### WATER SUPPLY

■ AWARD

Construction / Construction Services

JOB ORDER CONTRACTING ELECTRIC WORK IN REGION 1-WOH-OPERATIONS FACILITIES - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#82614WS00032 - AMT: \$3,000,000.00 - TO: J and J Sass Electric Inc., 30 Grand Street, Kingston, N.Y. 12402. DEL-405E

≠ jy2

#### HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION

The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation is regularly soliciting bids for supplies and equipment at its Central Purchasing Offices, 346 Broadway, New York City, Room 516, for its Hospitals and Diagnostic and Treatment Centers. All interested parties are welcome to review the bids that are posted in Room 516 weekdays between 9:00 A.M. and 4:30 P.M. For information regarding bids and the bidding process, please call (212) 442-4018

#### METROPLUS HEALTH PLAN

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

**LEGAL SERVICES** - Request for Proposals - PIN# 100912R118 - Due 7-30-15 at 4:00 P.M.

- MEDICAL RECORD/URAC ACCREDITED INDEPENDENT EXTERNAL/DRG VALIDATION REVIEW SERVICES Request for Proposals PIN#100912R111 Due 7-30-15 at 4:00 P.M.
- $\bullet~$  UAS-NY SERVICES Request for Proposals PIN#100912R120 Due 7-30-15 at 4:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Health and Hospitals Corporation, 160 Water Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10038. Kathleen Nolan (212) 908-8730; Fax: (212) 908-8730; nolank@nychhc.org

≠ jy2

#### **HOUSING AUTHORITY**

■ SOLICITATION

Construction / Construction Services

(CDBG-DR) BOILER ROOM DEMOLITION AT VARIOUS DEVELOPMENTS IN BROOKLYN - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# DE1517787 - Due 7-24-15 at 11:00 A.M.

A pre-bid conference is scheduled for July 13, 2015 at 10:00 A.M. at O'Dwyer Staff Room 2959, West 33rd Street, Brooklyn, NY 11224. Although attendance is not mandatory, it is strongly recommended that you attend. NYCHA staff will be available to address all inquiries relevant to this contract.

• (CDBG-DR) BOILER ROOM LIGHTING AND POWER AT VARIOUS DEVELOPMENTS IN BROOKLYN - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# EL1517789 - Due 7-24-15 at 11:30 A.M.

A pre-bid conference is scheduled for July 14, at 10:00 A.M. at O'Dwyer Staff Room, 2959 West 33rd Street, Brooklyn, NY 11224. Although attendance is not mandatory, it is strongly recommended that you attend. NYCHA staff will be available to address all inquiries relevant to this contract.

These projects are expected to be fully or partially funded through the Community Development Block Grant and #65533; Disaster Recovery (CDBG-DR) program. The NYCHA Rehabilitation and Resiliency Program is included in the City and #65533;s CDBG-DR Action Plan, approved by the US Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) in May 2013 and subsequently amended.

*Use the following address* unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Housing Authority, 90 Church Street, New York, NY 10007. Vaughn Banks (212) 306-6727; Fax: (212) 306-5152; vaughn.banks@nycha.nyc.gov

**←** jy2

### **HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION**

#### AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

NON-RESIDENTIAL SERVICES FOR VICTIMS OF DOMESTIC VIOLENCE - Competitive Sealed Proposals - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN#09610P0017003 - AMT: \$1,448,370.00 - TO: Edwin Gould Services for Children and Families, Inc., 151 Lawrence Street 5th Floor, Brooklyn, NY 11201-5240. Term: 4/1/2015 - 3/31/2018

#### PARKS AND RECREATION

■ VENDOR LIST

Construction / Construction Services

PREQUALIFIED VENDOR LIST: GENERAL CONSTRUCTION - NON-COMPLEX GENERAL CONSTRUCTION SITE WORK ASSOCIATED WITH NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION ("DPR" AND/OR "PARKS") PARKS AND PLAYGROUNDS CONSTRUCTION AND RECONSTRUCTION PROJECTS

DPR is seeking to evaluate and pre-qualify a list of general contractors (a"PQL") exclusively to conduct non-complex general construction site work involving the construction and reconstruction of DPR parks and playgrounds projects not exceeding \$3 million per contract ("General Construction").

By establishing contractor's qualification and experience in advance, DPR will have a pool of competent contractors from which it can draw to promptly and effectively reconstruct and construction its parks, playgrounds, beaches, gardens and green-streets. DPR will select contractors from the General Construction PQL for non-complex general construction site work of up to \$3,000,000.00 per contract, through the use of a Competitive Sealed Bid solicited from the PQL generated from this RFQ.

The vendors selected for inclusion in the General Construction PQL will be invited to participate in the NYC Construction Mentorship. NYC Construction Mentorship focuses on increasing the use of small NYC contracts, and winning larger contracts with larger values. Firms participating in NYC Construction Mentorship will have the opportunity to take management classes and receive on-the-job training provided by a construction management firm.

DPR will only consider applications for this General Construction PQL from contractors who meet any one of the following criteria:

- 1) The submitting entity must be a Certified Minority/Woman Business enterprise (M/WBE)\*;
- 2) The submitting entity must be a registered joint venture or have a valid legal agreement as a joint venture, with at least one of the entities in the joint venture being a certified M/WBE\*;
- 3) The submitting entity must indicate a commitment to sub-contract no less than 50 percent of any awarded job to a certified M/WBE for every work order awarded.

\*Firms that are in the process of becoming a New York City-certified M/WBE ay submit a PQL application and submit a M/WBE Acknowledgement Letter, which states the Department of Small Business Services has began the Certification process.

Application documents may also be obtained on-line at: http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asap.; or http://www.nycgovparks.org/opportunities/business

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Annex, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Charlette Hamangian (718) 760-6789; Fax: (718) 760-6781; charlette.hamangian@parks.nyc.gov

j2-d31

#### ■ SOLICITATION

Goods and Services

**DEVELOPMENT, OPERATION AND MANAGEMENT OF A SNACK BAR AT VERDI SQUARE, MANHATTAN.** - Request for Proposals - PIN#M94-SB-2015 - Due 7-27-15 at 3:00 P.M.

In accordance with Section 1-13 of the Rules of the Franchise and Concession Review Committee ("FCRC"), the New York City Department of Parks and Recreation ("Parks") is issuing, as of the date of this notice, a Request for Proposals ("RFP") for the development, operation and management of a snack bar at Verdi Square, Manhattan.

There will be a recommended proposer meeting on Thursday, July 9, 2015 at 11:00 A.M. We will be meeting at the proposed concession site, which is located near the intersection of 72nd Street and Amsterdam Avenue, on the north side of Verdi Square, Manhattan. If you are considering responding to this RFP, please make every effort to attend this recommended meeting.

To download the RFP, visit http://www.nyc.gov/parks/businessopportunities and click on the "Concessions Opportunities at Parks" link. Once you have logged in, click on the "download" link that appears adjacent to the RFP's description.

TELECOMMUNICATION DEVICE FOR THE DEAF (TDD) 212-504-4115

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, The Arsenal, 830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10065. Jeremy Holmes (212) 360-1397; Fax: (212) 360-3434; jeremy.holmes@parks.nyc.gov

i25-iv9

#### **POLICE**

#### CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING/DESIGN SVCS FOR BOILER SYSTEMS. - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#05615B0007 - Due 7-23-15

The New York City Police Department seeks a vendor for furnishing all labor and material necessary and required for professional engineering and design services for the reconstruction of the boiler systems at the 68th, 76th, and 102nd Precinct Station Houses – EPIN 05615B0007 - Agency PIN 0561500001004. A mandatory prebid conference will be held 10:00 A.M. on Thursday, July 9, 2015 at 102nd Precinct Station House, 87-34 118th Street, Richmond Hill, NY 11418. If you are interested, you may obtain a free copy of the bid package in 3 ways: (1) Online at www.nyc.gov/cityrecord, click "CITY RECORD ON-LINE (CROL) Searchable Database of All Procurement Notices" link. Click "Search Procurement Notices". Enter PIN#05615B0007. Click "Submit". Log in or enroll to download solicitations and/or awards. (2) In person, Monday – Friday, 9:00 A.M. – 5:00 P.M. at Contract Administration Unit, 90 Church Street, 12th Floor, Room 1206, New York, NY 10007. (3) Contact Stephanie Gallop at (646) 610-5225.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Police, 90 Church Street, Suite 1206, New York, NY 10007. Stephanie
Gallop (646) 610-5225; Fax: (646) 610-5224; sgallop@nypd.org

**≠** jy2

#### ■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

# **HUNCHLAB PREDICTIVE POLICING APPLICATION -**

Demonstration Project - Testing or experimentation is required - PIN# 05615D0001 - Due 7-17-15 at 3:00 P.M.

Pursuant to Section 3-11 of the PPB Rules, The New York City Police Department ("NYPD") is seeking to enter into a two and a half-year contract for a Demonstration Project with Azavea, 340 North 12th Street, Suite 402, Philadelphia, PA 19107, for a Predictive Policing Solution utilizing their HunchLab Application. The NYPD intends to enter into a pilot program with Azavea to evaluate the efficacy of their predictive analytic software to generate robust forecasts for crime. The Demonstration Project will allow Azavea to custom design for the NYPD crime models, using historic crime data and other variables that will be implemented in up to three precincts. The configuration phase will allow the settings to be tailored to reflect the priorities of the Department and to measure the initial accuracy of the system. The operational phase of the HunchLab application will be delivered in a secure cloud subscription for a two-year period which will enable the Department to evaluate its functionality as a tool for crime reduction. Vendors may express an interest by contacting Claudia Castro, Administrative Procurement Analyst, at the address stated in this notice by the Due Date 7/17/2015.

A Demonstration Project will allow the NYPD to evaluate the functionality of the HunchLab Application as a tool for crime reduction and explore incorporating distinct data sets to determine the most accurate forecasts. The Department will be able to test the predictive policing software as a cloud based solution to leverage multiple types of data to arrive at a single picture of criminal risk.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Police, 90 Church Street, Room #1206, New York, NY 10007. Caudia

Castro (646) 610-4786; Fax: (646) 610-5224; claudia.castro@nypd.org

#### PUBLIC LIBRARY - QUEENS

■ SOLICITATION

Goods and Services

INVITATION TO BID - FIRE ALARM MONITORING -Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#0615-7 - Due 7-15-15 at 2:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Public Library, Queens, 89-11 Merrick Boulevard, Jamaica, NY 11432. Cristina Polychronopoulos (718) 990-8684; Fax: (718) 658-2945; solicitations@queenslibrary.org

**≠** jy2

#### TRANSPORTATION

#### FRANCHISES

■ SOLICITATION

Goods and Services

MANAGEMENT AND OPERATION OF TIMES SQUARE MARKETS - Request for Proposals - PIN#84115MBAD923 -Due 7-7-15 at 5:00 P.M.

The Times Square Alliance (the Alliance) is a Business Improvement District with a District Management Agreement with the City of New York (the City) via which it is responsible for the overall well-being and continual rejuvenation of the Times Square Area. The Times Square Alliance has worked for over two decades to promote a clean, safe and vibrant place through supplemental security and sanitation services, tourism promotion, constituent support, production and management of special events and advocacy on behalf of neighborhood policy, planning and design issues.

The Times Square Alliance is seeking proposals (Proposals) from qualified outdoor programming operators (Proposers) by issuing a Request for Proposals (RFP) to manage and oversee a food, beverage, and/or merchandise market, as well as information offerings, in one or more of the five Broadway pedestrian plazas.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above Transportation, 1560 Broadway, Suite 805; New York, NY 10036. Ellen Goldstein (212) 452-5208; egolďstein@timessquarenyc.org

j22-jy6

## TRIBOROUGH BRIDGE AND TUNNEL AUTHORITY

■ SOLICITATION

Construction / Construction Services

ELECTRICAL AND MECHANICAL REHABILITATION, FRICTION MITIGATION, MISCELLANEOUS STEEL REPAIRS, PAINTING AND FIRE STANDPIPE INSTALLATION AT THE MARINE PARKWAY-GIL HODGES MEMORIAL BRIDGE - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#MP03MP160000 - Due 8-18-15 at 3:00 P.M.

A site tour is scheduled for 7/9/15 at 10:00 A.M., reservations must be made by contacting Brian A. Walsh at (646) 252-7155 or via email at bwalsh@mtabt.org no later than NOON the preceding work day. All attendees are required to bring safety hats, reflective vests and shoes as well as two forms of identification (including photo).

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Triborough Bridge and Tunnel Authority, 2 Broadway, New York, NY 10004. Victoria Warren (646) 252-7092; Fax: (646) 252-7077; vprocure@mtabt.org

#### CONTRACT AWARD HEARINGS

NOTE: INDIVIDUALS REQUESTING SIGN LANGUAGE INTERPRETERS SHOULD CONTACT THE MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES, PUBLIC HEARINGS UNIT, 253 BROADWAY, 9TH FLOOR, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10007, (212) 788-7490, NO LATER THAN SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING. TDD USERS SHOULD CALL VERIZON RELAY SERVICES.

#### CORRECTION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, July 16, 2015, in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Correction (DOC) of the City of New York and Slade Industries Inc., 1101 Bristol Road, Mountainside, NJ, 07092, for Full Maintenance and Preventative Services to Elevators at DOC Facilities. The contract amount will be \$800,000.00. The contract term shall be from January 1, 2015 to January 13, 2016. E-PIN #: 07210B0002CNVN001, PIN #: 072200836EHS.

The proposed contractor has been selected by Negotiated Acquisition Extension Method, pursuant to Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the New York City Department of Correction, Central Office of Procurement, 75-20 Astoria Boulevard, Suite 160, East Elmhurst, NY 11370, commencing July 2, 2015 to July 16, 2015, exclusive of Saturdays, Sundays and holidays, between the hours of 8:00 A.M. and 4:00 P.M.

Anyone who wishes to speak at this public hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by the Agency within five (5) business days after publication of this notice. Written requests to speak should be sent to Ava B. Rice, Agency Chief Contracting Officer, at the Department of Correction (DOC), 75-20 Astoria Boulevard, Suite 160, East Elmhurst, NY 11370. If DOC receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, DOC reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing.

**≠** jy2

### **CULTURAL AFFAIRS**

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, July 16, 2015, in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Cultural Affairs of the City of New York and Bedford Stuyvesant Restoration Corporation, 1368 Fulton Street, Brooklyn, NY 11216, for the purchase of Temporary Space for Billie Holiday Theatre. The contract amount shall be \$150,100.00. The contract term shall be two years from the date of execution. E-PIN #: 12615L0008001

The proposed contract is being funded through City Council Discretionary Funds Appropriation, pursuant to Section 1-02 (e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the Department of Cultural Affairs, Contracting Unit, 31 Chambers Street, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor, New York, NY 10007, from July 2, 2015 to July 16, 2015, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. Please contact Louise Woehrle at (212) 513-9310 to arrange a visit

Anyone who wishes to speak at this Public Hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by the Agency within 5 business days after publication of this notice. Written requests to speak should be sent to: Louise Woehrle, Agency Chief Contracting Officer, at the Department of Cultural Affairs, 31 Chambers Street, 2<sup>nd</sup>

Floor, New York, NY 10007, lwoehrle@culture.nyc.gov. If the Department of Cultural Affairs receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, the Department of Cultural Affairs reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing.

**≠** jy2

#### DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, July 16, 2015, in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Design and Construction of the City of New York and Catholic Managed Long Term Care, Inc., d/b/a ArchCare Senior Life, 205 Lexington Avenue, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10016, for Projects 850 HL82ARCHC, reimbursement for the Initial Outfitting Equipment for Catholic Managed Long Term Care, Inc., d/b/a ArchCare Senior Life. The contract amount shall be \$116,655.00. Term of contract shall be five years from the date of registration. PIN #: 8502015HL1075D, E-PIN #: 85015L0025001.

The proposed consultant is being funded through the Borough President's office by line appropriation discretionary funding, pursuant to Section 1-02 (e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the contract is available for public inspection at the Department of Design and Construction, Legal Division, 30-30 Thomson Avenue, Fourth Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101, from July 2, 2015 to July 16, 2015, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. Contact Bruce Rudolph at (718) 391-1732.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Design and Construction of the City of New York and City Harvest, Inc., 6 East 32nd Street, 5th Floor, New York, NY 10016, Projects 850 HRQNCITYH, for reimbursement for vehicle purchases for City Harvest, Inc. The contract amount shall be \$183,000.00. The contract term shall be five years from the date of registration. PIN #: 8502015HR1090D, E-PIN #: 85015L0028001.

The proposed consultant is being funded through the Borough President's office by line appropriation discretionary funding, pursuant to Section 1-02 (e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the contract is available for public inspection at the Department of Design and Construction, Legal Division, 30-30 Thomson Avenue, Fourth Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101, from July 2, 2015 to July 16, 2015, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. Contact Bruce Rudolph at (718) 391-1732.

**≁** jy2

#### HOMELESS SERVICES

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, July 16, 2015, in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Homeless Services and Adams House 3 LLC, located at 223 West 138<sup>th</sup> Street, New York, NY 10030, to operate Stand-alone Transitional Residences for homeless families located at 2250 & 2332 Adam Clayton Powell Jr. Boulevard, New York, NY 10030 and 228 West 132<sup>nd</sup> Street, New York, NY 10027 (Community District 10). The total contract amount shall not exceed \$11,294,271. The contract term shall be from June 6, 2014 to June 30, 2018, with a four-year renewal option from July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2022. E-PIN #: 07110P0002083.

The proposed contractor has been selected by Competitive Sealed Proposal Method (Open Ended Request for Proposals), pursuant to Section 3-03 (b)(2) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract will be available for public inspection at the Department of Homeless Services, 33 Beaver Street, New York, NY, 10004, from July 2, 2015 to July 16, 2015, from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M., excluding Saturdays, Sundays and holidays.

# INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND TELECOMMUNICATIONS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, July 16, 2015, in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF ten (10) proposed contracts between the Department of Information Technology and Telecommunications and the following vendors, to provide Enterprise-Wide Standby Information Technology and Telecommunication Consulting Services (ITCS). The term of the contracts shall be from July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016.

	Contract/Address:	EPIN:	Amount:
1.	Universal Technologies, LLC, 194 Washington Avenue, Suite 610, Albany, NY 12210	85811O0029001N004	\$1,000,000.00
2.	Comsys Information Technology Services, LLC 245 5th Avenue New York, NY 10016	85811O0027001N004	\$15,500,000.00
3.	SI International, Inc. 4000 Legato Road, Suite 850, Fairfax, VA 22033	85811O0026001N004	\$7,000,000.00
4.	PruTech Solutions, Inc. 555 US Highway 1 South, Suite #250 Iselin, NJ 08830	85811O0023001N004	\$500,000.00
5.	Kforce Inc. 140 Broadway, 21st Floor, New York City, NY 10005	85811O0025001N004	\$4,500,000.00
6.	GCOM Software, Inc. 24 Madison Avenue Extension, Albany, NY 12203	85811O0030001N005	\$15,500,000.00
7.	Currier, McCabe and Associates, Inc. 700 Troy Schenectady Road, Latham, NY 12110	85810O0040001N005	\$1,000,000.00
8.	Rangam Consultants, Inc., 370 Campus Drive, Suite 103, Somerset, NJ 08873-1128	85811O0022001N004	\$1,000,000.00
9.	Trigyn Technologies, Inc. 100 Metroplex Drive Edison, NJ 08817	85811O0028001N004	\$3,000,000.00
10.	Computer Task Group, Inc. (CTG) 800 Delaware Avenue,	85811O0024001N004	\$1,000,000.00

The proposed contractors were selected by Negotiated Acquisition Extension procurement method, pursuant to Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

Buffalo, NY 14209

Extracts of the draft contracts scope, specifications, terms and conditions are available for public inspection at the Department of Information Technology and Telecommunications, 255 Greenwich Street,  $9^{th}$  Floor, New York, NY 10007, from July 2, 2015 to July 16, 2015, Monday to Friday, from 10:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M., excluding Holidays.

**≠** jy2

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, July 16, 2015, in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Information Technology and Telecommunications and Universal Management Solutions, Inc., 18766 NE 55th Street, Sammamish, WA 98074, to provide an Analysis of the City's Inventory of Microsoft Enterprise License Agreements. The term of the contract shall be for three years from July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2018. The contract amount is

\$199,375.00. E- PIN #: 85815N0003001.

The proposed contractor has been selected by Negotiated Acquisition, pursuant to Section 3-04 (b)(2)(i) (D) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the Contract Notification/Scope Extract is available for public inspection at the Department of Information Technology and Telecommunications, 255 Greenwich Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10007, from July 2, 2015 to July 16, 2015, Monday to Friday, from 10:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M., excluding Holidays.

≠ jy2

#### SANITATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, July 16, 2015, in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Sanitation, Bureau of Engineering, and Liro Program and Construction Management, P.E. P.C., 3 Aerial Way, Syosset, NY 11791, to Provide Construction Management Services in Connection with Renovation and Rehabilitation Projects at Various Sites Citywide. The contract shall be in an amount not to exceed \$6,000,000. The contract term shall be for three years from date of notice to proceed with a two-year renewal option. PIN #: 82714RR00032, E-PIN #: 82714P0007

The proposed contractor has been selected by Competitive Sealed Proposal Method, pursuant to Section 3-03 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the contract will be available for public inspection at the Department of Sanitation's Contract Division, 44 Beaver Street, 2nd Floor, Room 203, New York, NY 10004, from July 2, 2015 to July 16, 2015, Monday to Friday, excluding holidays, from 10:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.

≠ jy2

### SMALL BUSINESS SERVICES

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

**NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN** that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, July 16, 2015, in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Department of Small Business Services (DSBS) and the contractor listed below, to provide programming services through initiatives to support commercial revitalization and services to enhance the district to attract, retain and support business development in Brooklyn. The term of the contract shall be for 12 months from July 1, 2014 to June 30. 2015

Contractor/AddressAmountE-PIN #:Pratt Institute\$150,000.0080115L0069001200 Willoughby Avenue<br/>Brooklyn, NY 11205

The proposed contractor has been selected by City Council Discretionary Funds Appropriation, pursuant to Section 1-02(e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the Department of Small Business Services, 110 William Street, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10038, from July 2, 2015 to July 16, 2015, excluding Weekends and Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

Anyone who wishes to speak at this public hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by the Agency within 5 business days after publication of this notice. Written requests to speak should be sent to Mr. Daryl Williams, Agency Chief Contracting Officer, Department of Small Business Services, 110 William Street, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10038, or email to: procurementhelpdesk@sbs.nyc.gov. If DSBS receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, DSBS reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing.

# SPECIAL MATERIALS

## CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

■ NOTICE

### OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7533 FUEL OIL AND KEROSENE

CONTR.	ITEM	FUEL/OIL		T CLL OILIE		PRICE		
NO.	NO.	TYPE			VENDOR	CHANGE	EFF. 6/29/15	
3187251	11.0	#1DULS	>=80%	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0303 GAL	$2.6621~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3187251	12.0	#1DULS	B100 <=20%	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0303 GAL	$3.9279~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3187251	13.0	#1DULS	>=80%	P/U	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0303 GAL	$2.5778~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3187251	14.0	#1DULS	B100 <=20%	P/U	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0303 GAL	$3.8435~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3387022	15.1	#2DULS		BARGE MTF III & ST. GEORGE & WI	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	2.1280 GAL	
3587137	1.1	#2DULS		CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	$2.0321~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587137	2.1	#2DULS		P/U	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	$1.9906~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587137	3.1	#2DULS		CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	$2.0476~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587137	4.1	#2DULS		P/U	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0172 GAL	$2.0106~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587137	7.1	#2DULS	>=80%	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	$2.0399~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587137	8.1	B100	B100<=20%	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	$2.1771~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587137	9.1	#2DULS		P/U	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	$2.0006~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587137	10.1	B100		P/U	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	$2.1341~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3387090	1.1	JET		FLOYD BENNETT	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0096 GAL	$2.5296~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587289	2.0	#4B5		MANHATTAN	UNITED METRO ENERGY CORP	-0.0172 GAL	$2.0229~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587289	3.0	#6B5		MANHATTAN	UNITED METRO ENERGY CORP	-0.0221 GAL	$1.8577~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587289	5.0	#4B5		BRONX	UNITED METRO ENERGY CORP	-0.0172 GAL	$2.0217~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587289	6.0	#6B5		BRONX	UNITED METRO ENERGY CORP	-0.0221 GAL	$1.8566~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587289	8.0	#4B5		BROOKLYN	UNITED METRO ENERGY CORP	-0.0172 GAL	$2.0159~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587289	9.0	#6B5		BROOKLYN	UNITED METRO ENERGY CORP	$-0.0221~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.8512~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587289	11.0	#4B5		QUEENS	UNITED METRO ENERGY CORP	-0.0172 GAL	$2.0212~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587289	12.0	#6B5		QUEENS	UNITED METRO ENERGY CORP	$-0.0221~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.8560~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587289	14.0	#4B5		RICHMOND	UNITED METRO ENERGY CORP	-0.0172 GAL	$2.1066~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587289	15.0	#6B5		RICHMOND	UNITED METRO ENERGY CORP	-0.0221 GAL	$1.9477~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3687007	1.0	#2B5		MANHATTAN	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0127 GAL	$2.0140~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3687007	4.0	#2B5		BRONX	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0127 GAL	$2.0030~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3687007	7.0	#2B5		BROOKLYN	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0127 GAL	$2.0197~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3687007	10.0	#2B5		QUEENS	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0127 GAL	$2.0159~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3687007	13.0	#2B5		RICHMOND	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0127 GAL	$2.1803~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3687007	16.0	#2B10		CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0132 GAL	$2.1736~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3687007	17.0	#2B20		CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0141 GAL	$2.1975~\mathrm{GAL}$	
NOTE:								
3587137	#2	DULSB5	95 % ITEM 7.1 & 5% ITEM 8.1	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	2.0468 GAL	
3587137	#2	PDULSB20	80% ITEM 7.1 & 20% ITEM 8.1	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	2.0673 GAL	
3587137	#2	PDULSB5	95% ITEM 9.1 & 5% ITEM 10.1	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	$2.0073~\mathrm{GAL}$	
3587137				CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0170 GAL	2.0273 GAL	

### OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7534 FUEL OIL, PRIME AND START

CONTR. NO.		FUEL/OIL TYPE		VENDOR	CHANGE	PRICE EFF. 6/29/15
3487119	1.0	#2B5	MANHATTAN	PACIFIC ENERGY	-0.0189 GAL	$2.1953~\mathrm{GAL}$
3487120	79.0	#2B5	BRONX & MANH CD 10	F & S PETROLEUM Corp.	-0.0189 GAL	$1.9492~\mathrm{GAL}$
3487120	157.0	#2B5	BKLYN, QUEENS, SI	F & S PETROLEUM Corp.	-0.0189 GAL	$1.9492~\mathrm{GAL}$
3487120	235.0	#4B5	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	F & S PETROLEUM Corp.	-0.0149 GAL	$2.2146~\mathrm{GAL}$
3487120	236.0		CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	F & S PETROLEUM Corp.	-0.0106 GAL	$1.9886~\mathrm{GAL}$

#### OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7535 FUEL OIL AND REPAIRS

CONTR. NO.	ITEM NO.	FUEL/OIL TYPE		VENDOR	CHANGE	PRICE EFF. 6/29/15
3487034	1.0	#2B5	MANHATTAN & BRONX	SJ FUEL Co. Inc.	-0.0189 GAL	1.9381 GAL
3487035	80.0	#2B5	BKLYN, QUEENS, SI	F & S PETROLEUM Corp.	-0.0189 GAL	$1.9518~\mathrm{GAL}$
3487035	156.0	#4B5 Heating Oil	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	F & S PETROLEUM Corp	-0.0149 GAL	1 8933 GAL

#### OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7536 GASOLINE

CONTR.	ITEM	FUEL/OIL				PRICE
NO.	NO.	TYPE		VENDOR	CHANGE	EFF. 6/29/15
3187093	2.0	PREM UL	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0365 GAL	$2.2916~\mathrm{GAL}$
3187093	4.0	PREM UL	P/U	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0365 GAL	$2.2125~\mathrm{GAL}$
3187093	1.0	REG UL	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0438 GAL	$2.1031~\mathrm{GAL}$
3187093	3.0	REG UL	P/U	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	-0.0438 GAL	$2.0270~\mathrm{GAL}$
3187093	6.0	E85	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	0.0678 GAL	1.7378 GAL

#### NOTE:

The National Oilheat Research Alliance (NORA) will resume full operations in 2015 with the fee expanding to #4 heating oil. This fee will apply to heating oil invoices only. The fee collections began January 1, 2015. All other terms and conditions of these awards remain the same. Please contact this office if you have any questions.

The Bio-Diesel Blender Tax Credit was reinstated for 2014. As of January 1, 2015, the Bio - Diesel Blender Tax Credit has been rescinded for \$1.00 per gallon on B100. Therefore, for deliveries after January 1, 2015, the contractor will be collecting additional fees which will be shown as a separate line item on the invoice. The additional fee for items will range from \$0.05 for B5 to \$0.20 for B20 per gallon, varying on the percentage of biodiesel to be used. Should the tax credit be extended, this additional fee will be discontinued and removed from the invoice.

#### **REMINDER FOR ALL AGENCIES:**

Please send inspection copy of receiving report for all gasoline (E85, UL & PREM) delivered by tank wagon to OCP/Bureau of Quality Assurance (BQA), 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor New York, NY 10007.

**≠** jy2

#### HOUSING PRESERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT

■ NOTICE

# REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS Mixed-Use, Affordable Housing Development Opportunity in the Mott Haven neighborhood of the Bronx

The New York City Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) is inviting developers to submit proposals for a new construction project in the Mott Haven section of the Bronx.

The Request for Proposals (RFP) will be available starting June 29, 2015 on HPD's website (www.nyc.gov/hpd). Respondents can download the RFP at no charge and must register online to receive any updates or additional communications regarding the RFP.

A pre-submission conference will be held at 125 Worth Street, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Auditorium, New York, NY on July 31, 2015 at 10:00 A.M. Interested organizations are strongly encouraged to attend the conference. If you are planning on attending the conference, please RSVP at the email address below. People with disabilities requiring special accommodations to attend the pre-submission conference should contact Arielle Goldberg at the email address below.

All proposals are due in hand no later than 4:00 P.M. on September 28, 2015. Detailed instructions are provided in the RFP.

All communications must be IN WRITING to:

Arielle Goldberg NYC Department of Housing Preservation and Development Office of Neighborhood Strategies 100 Gold Street, 9Z Area New York, NY 10038 425grandconcourse@hpd.nyc.gov

**≠** jy2

#### CHANGES IN PERSONNEL

POLICE DEPARTMENT
FOR PERIOD ENDING 06/19/15

			TITLE				
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
RENEAU	MELISSA	С	90202	\$32783.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/29/15
RICHARD	ASHLEY	N	70205	\$11.5000	APPOINTED	YES	05/29/15

RINALDI	JEFFREY	M	70260	\$115985.0000	RETIRED	NO	03/01/15
RITTER	RAYMOND	E	82015	\$32904.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15
RIVERA	ERIC	C	7021A	\$86341.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/09/15
RIVERA	JENNIFER	M	71651	\$29217.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/03/15
RIVERA	ROBERT		7023B	\$114837.0000	PROMOTED	NO	10/23/13
RIVERA	TANEEK		70205	\$11.5000	APPOINTED	YES	05/29/15
RODRIGO	PATRICK		7023A	\$115985.0000	PROMOTED	NO	04/21/14
ROIG	ALBERTO		95005	\$143750.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/01/15
ROSARIO	ROSEANNE		70210	\$41975.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/09/15
ROSE	JAMES	L	7021C	\$115985.0000	RETIRED	NO	03/01/15
SAINT-PIERRE	MAHALIAH	L	71651	\$29217.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/16/15
SAINTPRIX	TIFFANY	J	70205	\$11.5000	APPOINTED	YES	05/29/15
SAKKAS	NICOLETT		70205	\$11.5000	APPOINTED	YES	05/29/15
SALTA	JEFFREY	J	7021C	\$115985.0000	RETIRED	NO	03/01/15
SAMMS	SAMUEL	В	71012	\$47204.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/11/15
SARMIN	FARHANA		70205	\$11.5000	APPOINTED	YES	05/29/15
SCANDOLE	CHRISTOP	J	7021C	\$115985.0000	RETIRED	NO	03/01/15
SEMLER	LYNSEY	Α	70205	\$11.5000	APPOINTED	YES	05/29/15
SHABAZZ	ROBERT		7021A	\$89923.0000	RETIRED	NO	04/01/15
SHAFFER	RYAN	G	30087	\$90000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15
SHELLEY	DANIEL	G	7023A	\$115985.0000	PROMOTED	NO	11/13/14
SHELTON	MARK	N	7023A	\$115985.0000	PROMOTED	NO	01/07/15
SHERMAN	AMANDA	M	71012	\$34678.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/16/15
SIMPSON	LAVERN		90202	\$32783.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/29/15
SINCLAIR	BRENDA	C	60817	\$37079.0000	RETIRED	NO	04/15/15
SMITH	DEIDRE	L	71012	\$46953.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/02/15
SMITH	KIANA	K	10234	\$10.7100	APPOINTED	YES	06/03/15
SMITH	LORI		7021B	\$101044.0000	RETIRED	NO	03/01/15
SMITH-GRAY	FELITA		10144	\$37291.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/22/15
SOLANO	ABELARDO		70210	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15
SOTO-NEGRON	RICHARD		71651	\$33600.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/09/15
STARKMAN	DEBRA	S	10147	\$44555.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/30/15
STEVENS	GEORGE		70260	\$115985.0000	RETIRED	NO	03/01/15
SUBER	SABRINA	М	10234	\$10.7100	APPOINTED	YES	05/28/15
TAMBURELLO	JOSEPH		90698	\$198.8800	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15
THOMAS	WADE	М	7021C	\$115985.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/01/15
TIRELLI	RICHARD	Т	7021C	\$115985.0000	RETIRED	NO	03/01/15
l							

POLICE DEPARTMENT FOR PERIOD ENDING 06/19/15

			TITLE				
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
TRIFFON	KATHERIN	Α	30087	\$90000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
TROVATO	JOSEPH	В	7021B	\$101044.0000	RETIRED	NO	04/09/15
TSANG	WING	K	91212	\$44214.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15
TURNER	ROY		71651	\$36336.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15
UDEZEH	CHIEDOZI		10234	\$10.7100	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
UDEZEH	OBINNAYA		10234	\$10.7100	APPOINTED	YES	05/28/15
UNAL	VASIDE		70205	\$11.5000	APPOINTED	YES	05/29/15
URBAN	JOANNA	E	21849	\$72475.0000	RESIGNED	YES	05/22/15
VEERAPEN	SEAN	G	7021A	\$89923.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/27/15
VELEZ	ALBERT		7021B	\$101044.0000	RETIRED	NO	03/01/15
VILORIO	PEDRO	N	70210	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15
VISCONTI	MICHAEL	J	7021B	\$101044.0000	RETIRED	NO	04/01/15
VITERETTI	AMANDA		10234	\$10.7100	APPOINTED	YES	05/29/15
WALKER	ASHLEY	C	60817	\$32689.0000	RESIGNED	NO	04/28/15
WALLS	GEORGE	A	60817	\$37102.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15

			•										
WARD	DANIEL R	70210	\$48779.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/20/15	OMBAKA	AKOTH P	95600	\$92388.0000	RETIRED	YES	10/01/14
WEAVER	GERALD M		\$14.8000	RESIGNED	YES	06/10/15	OMBAKA		52369	\$67155.0000	RETIRED	NO	10/01/14
WECHSLER WEI	ARNOLD S ISAAC J		\$205030.0000 \$80702.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	01/01/15 05/28/15	PINCKNEY GARCIA PINCKNEY GARCIA		52408 52416	\$74049.0000 \$70846.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15
WELLS	MARSHA	10124	\$59688.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15	PYNE	MARIE J	52366	\$43196.0000	RESIGNED	YES	07/09/05
WENGERT	WILLIAM J		\$101044.0000	RETIRED	NO	03/01/15	ROMANO		1002A	\$80000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	06/13/15
WILLDIGG WILLIAMS	RONALD S VINCENT L		\$81122.0000 \$76488.0000	RETIRED RETIRED	NO NO	06/01/15 06/01/15	RUTHERFORD SALOMON	DEBORAH JUSTENE A	10124 56058	\$48105.0000 \$47703.0000	RETIRED INCREASE	NO YES	05/31/15 06/07/15
WOLF	KENNETH G		\$17.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/04/15	SAYED	JOANN	52366	\$51830.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/03/15
YORKE	KEVIN	7026B	\$127588.0000	RETIRED	NO	04/01/15	SEALEY		10056	\$79000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
ZAROFF	SAMUEL D	70235	\$101044.0000	RETIRED	NO	04/27/14	SLUTSKY SMITH	EDWARD J SULTANA A	52369 52366	\$52505.0000 \$42797.0000	RETIRED RESIGNED	NO NO	05/31/15 06/03/15
			IRE DEPARTMENT				TEDESCHI	KATHERIN	30087	\$72247.0000	INCREASE	YES	06/07/15
		FOR PE	RIOD ENDING 06/1	9/15			THOMPSON TIMMINS	CLAUDETT K ROBERT E	10056 52366	\$100000.0000 \$51830.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO	05/31/15 01/06/15
NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	TUITT	SHIRLEY F	56058	\$58163.0000	RETIRED	YES	06/10/15
ACEVEDO	JOEL	53055	\$61137.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/02/15	UMALI	HEROLIZA E	1002A	\$58294.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
AHAMAD AHMED	OMAR TANVIR	10124 31661	\$53799.0000 \$45311.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED	NO NO	06/07/15 09/03/14	UWECHIA VANEGAS	CHUKWUMA K MARIA I	12158 10251	\$25271.0000 \$36936.0000	RESIGNED RETIRED	NO NO	06/20/10 06/07/15
AKIRI	SAHARA U		\$12.3900	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15	WHITE	LOVELY E	52366	\$51830.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/07/15
ALTAMIRANO	GIOVANNY	70310	\$76488.0000	DISMISSED	NO	06/09/15	WILLIAMS	DEBORAH Y	52366	\$48605.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/07/15
APEDO BRANCATO	ANDREA CARMELO W	12749 70310	\$43317.0000 \$76488.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES NO	05/31/15 06/13/15			нва/перт	OF SOCIAL SERV	TCES		
CEKIC	ZAJO	31661	\$45311.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/04/15				RIOD ENDING 06/1			
COLLYMORE	GREGORY N		\$12.3900	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15	l		TITLE				
DURAN FRENCH	ALFONSO C STEPHANI M		\$33740.0000 \$50091.0000	RESIGNED DISMISSED	NO NO	06/04/15 06/02/15	NAME ADAMS	SHERRY	NUM 52304	\$36578.0000	ACTION APPOINTED	PROV NO	05/31/15
GONZALEZ	ADI F		\$45834.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/04/15	ADEYEYE	FEMI S	31113	\$42064.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/31/15
HALVORSEN	PAUL	91762	\$333.2000	RESIGNED	NO	06/02/15	AGOOS	CHARLES D	30086	\$59273.0000	RESIGNED	YES	04/29/15
HARRIS LASSERRE	STEPHEN A ARINA N		\$62976.0000 \$59658.0000	RETIRED RESIGNED	NO NO	06/05/15 06/05/15	AHMED AIKHOJE	SYEDA VICTOR D	31113 52304	\$42064.0000 \$36578.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO NO	12/30/14 05/31/15
ALL CARRES	min N	22024	\$3,330.0000	KESIGNED	110	00/03/13	AKS		52304	\$36578.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15
			IRE DEPARTMENT	. /			ALMONTE	MARIA	52316	\$61643.0000	INCREASE	NO	05/31/15
		FOR PE	RIOD ENDING 06/1	9/15			ANTHONY APEDO	ANDREW A ANDREA	52304 31113	\$42100.0000 \$42064.0000	RETIRED RESIGNED	NO NO	05/30/15 05/31/15
NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	ARCINIEGAS	NOELINA	52613	\$51793.0000	APPOINTED	NO NO	05/31/15
LENNON	MICHAEL T	70310	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/03/15	ATTA-POKU	BRIGITTE S	13611	\$59724.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
MAZALATIS MCCLINTOCK	GARY F		\$98370.0000	PROMOTED	NO VEC	06/06/15	AZAD BALOGUN		52314 52314	\$37375.0000	APPOINTED	NO NO	05/31/15
MCCLINTOCK MCCORMACK	CLAUDINE J MICHAEL E		\$54858.0000 \$39764.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED	YES NO	05/31/15 06/05/15	BALOGUN BANKS	MARGARET JASON M		\$42981.0000 \$42064.0000	RETIRED RESIGNED	NO NO	06/10/15 06/07/15
MELIA	TIMOTHY P	70310	\$76488.0000	DECEASED	NO	05/29/15	BARNES	MARLO	10074	\$95000.0000	INCREASE	YES	06/07/15
PUCHAL	ROBERT	70393	\$98370.0000	PROMOTED	NO	06/06/15	BARNES	MARLO	13622	\$80584.0000	APPOINTED	NO	06/07/15
QUACKENBUSH RAVERT	BRIAN J ROBERT H		\$26187.0000 \$98370.0000	RESIGNED PROMOTED	YES NO	06/29/07 06/06/15	BELL BOBB	LILLNETT M	31113	\$48082.0000 \$51793.0000	PROMOTED INCREASE	NO NO	04/26/15 05/31/15
REDIKIS	GAIL M	10124	\$54299.0000	DISMISSED	NO	06/05/15	BOWIE	NATHANIE	10124	\$48203.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/02/15
RUSSELL	JAMES F		\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/31/15	BROOKS	EULALIA	40561	\$45085.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
SANTANA THURLOW	JOSETTE KEVIN M	53053 70310	\$48153.0000 \$76488.0000	RESIGNED RETIRED	YES NO	06/04/15 06/08/15	BROWN CANTOR	RACHEL P SHELDON	10124 10050	\$48380.0000 \$137082.0000	RETIRED INCREASE	NO NO	05/30/15 02/01/15
TOUTSEUL	VANESSA	10234	\$11.3900	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15	CASE		52304	\$36578.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15
TRILLING	MERIL R		\$48153.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/05/15	CASSIS	CHRISTIA	52304	\$52296.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15
WHITE	DOUGLAS H	12935	\$198693.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/17/15	CEBALLO CHAVIS	ANNETTE MALCOLM L	70810 70810	\$34194.0000 \$34194.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	03/29/15 03/29/15
		ADMIN I	FOR CHILDREN'S S	VCS			CHEVRY	ERLA	31113	\$51793.0000	INCREASE	NO	06/07/15
			RIOD ENDING 06/1	9/15			CHU		10124	\$48583.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/04/15
NAME		TITLE	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	CLARKE COLEMAN	NINA E CATHY C	13632 10104	\$75275.0000 \$33284.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO	05/31/15 06/06/15
ANGUITA	JOSEFINA	81803	\$35098.0000	RETIRED	YES	05/31/15	DANIEL	MICHAELA O	10104	\$103187.0000	RESIGNED	YES	05/10/15
ARMSTRONG	DESIREE	52366	\$51830.0000	DISMISSED	NO	06/07/15	DASGUPTA	BIVASH C	52314	\$42981.0000	INCREASE	NO	05/31/15
BLACKSTOCK BLACKSTOCK	SOPHIA SOPHIA	1002A 52366	\$58049.0000 \$51830.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15	DASGUPTA DE CARLO	BIVASH C FRANK J	10104 10251	\$38277.0000 \$33310.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	NO NO	05/31/15 05/31/15
BROME	CAMERON	52369	\$52726.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/31/15	DELANEY	ROBIN	12627	\$69480.0000	DISMISSED	NO	06/08/15
BROWN	MELISSA K	52367	\$81523.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/03/15	DESIR	MYRIAME C		\$36578.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15
BROWN	MICHELLE	52408 50960	\$80375.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/31/15 05/31/15	DINGLE	YVONNE	52316	\$52786.0000 \$51793.0000	RETIRED		06/02/15
BUSCAGLIA DEROSE			60410C 0000		3772.0			EDOMY T	21112			NO	0E /21 /1E
DEROSE	ANDREW		\$84186.0000 \$86766.0000	RETIRED	YES YES		DOWNING DULA		31113 31113		INCREASE RETIRED	NO	05/31/15 05/27/15
	ANDREW ANDREW	95600 52367	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS	EVA JENNIFER L	31113 52316	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000	RETIRED INCREASE	NO NO	05/27/15 06/07/15
ELLISON	ANDREW JENELL R	95600 52367 56058	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS	31113 52316 52304	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED	NO NO NO	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15
ELLISON FARMER FARRIS	ANDREW JENELL R ELENA M	95600 52367 56058 56058	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A	31113 52316 52304 10124	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED	NO NO NO NO	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA	ANDREW JENELL R ELENA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/04/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED	NO NO NO NO NO NO	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ	ANDREW JENELL R ELENA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CELESTE A	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 52366 10056	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/04/15 06/07/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH	JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED	NO NO NO NO NO NO NO	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA	ANDREW JENELL R ELENA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CELESTE A BEVERLY J	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 52366 10056	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$55615.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/04/15 06/07/15 05/10/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY	JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED	NO NO NO NO NO NO	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO	ANDREW JENELL R ELENA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$55615.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55186.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES YES NO YES YES NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/04/15 06/07/15 05/10/15 05/31/15 06/07/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M EVA ELISA	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 52304	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$44223.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE	NO	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUERRERO	ANDREW JENELL R ELENA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$55615.0000 \$50260.0000 \$51830.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES YES NO YES NO YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/04/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M EVA ELISA ELISA	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 52304 52314	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$47371.0000 \$4291.0000 \$42981.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME	ANDREW JENELL R ELENA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$30260.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$72247.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/04/15 06/07/15 05/10/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FREMCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M EVA ELISA RAMON E	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 52304 52314 10124	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$47371.0000 \$42931.0000 \$42981.0000 \$42981.0000 \$4293.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUERRERO	ANDREW JENELL R ELENA S AYANNA CELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA I DENISE SHERENE I	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52408 1002A	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$55615.0000 \$50260.0000 \$51830.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES YES NO YES NO YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/04/15 06/07/15 05/10/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M EVA ELISA RAMON E	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$42981.0000 \$42981.0000 \$4223.0000 \$33284.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON	ANDREW JENEIL R LENA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E LIVIS E MELISSA DENISE SHERENE I LATOYA R	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52408 1002A 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$55615.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55186.0000 \$72247.0000 \$77255.0000 \$80760.0000 \$44755.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/04/15 05/10/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FREMCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M EVA ELISA RAMON E	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 52314 10124 10104 HRA/DEPI	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$47371.0000 \$4723.0000 \$4223.0000 \$42981.0000 \$4293.0000 \$4293.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RESIGNED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN	ANDREW JENELL R LLENA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA DENISE SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52408 10026	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$55615.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55186.0000 \$51830.0000 \$71247.0000 \$772247.0000 \$77255.0000 \$44755.0000 \$75591.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/10/15 05/31/15 06/07/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FREMCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M EVA ELISA RAMON E	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$42981.0000 \$42981.0000 \$4223.0000 \$33284.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RESIGNED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON	ANDREW JENEIL R LEINA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA C DENISE SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52408 1002A 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$55615.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55186.0000 \$72247.0000 \$77255.0000 \$80760.0000 \$44755.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/04/15 05/10/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FREMCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M EVA ELISA RAMON E	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 52314 10124 10104 HRA/DEPI	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$47371.0000 \$4723.0000 \$4223.0000 \$42981.0000 \$4293.0000 \$4293.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RESIGNED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN HOLDEN	ANDREW JENEIL R LEINA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA C DENISE SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52408 1002A 1002A 502366 10056 52416 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$55615.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55186.0000 \$51830.0000 \$71247.0000 \$77255.0000 \$77255.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76918.0000 \$44755.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO YES NO NO YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/10/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLIV R REGINA A ROSA M EVA ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY	31113 52316 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 52304 10124 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$47371.0000 \$41223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$3284.0000 \$100 ENDING 06/1:	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED ICES 9/15 ACTION RETIRED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/01/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN HOLDEN	ANDREW JENEIL R LEINA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA C DENISE SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE	95600 52367 56058 52366 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52408 10026 52366 10056 52416 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$55615.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55186.0000 \$51830.0000 \$717525.0000 \$77525.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO YES NO NO YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/10/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINN A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 10124 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 30087	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$33284.0000 COF SOCIAL SERV. \$5100 ENDING 06/1: \$100 ENDING 06/1: \$21287	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED ICES 9/15 ACTION RETIRED RESIGNED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/01/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 EFF DATE 06/03/15 06/03/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN HOLDEN	ANDREW JENEIL R LEINA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA C DENISE SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE	95600 52367 56058 52366 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52408 10026 52366 10056 52416 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$55615.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55186.0000 \$51830.0000 \$71247.0000 \$77255.0000 \$77255.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76918.0000 \$44755.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO YES NO NO YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/10/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINN A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 52304 10124 10124 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITILE NUM 52316 30087 10056	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$47371.0000 \$41223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$3284.0000 \$100 ENDING 06/1:	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED ICES 9/15 ACTION RETIRED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/01/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN HOLDEN JACOBSON	ANDREW JENEIL R LEINA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA S DENISE SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 752408 1002A 52366 10056 52416 52366 ADMIN 1 FOR PEI TITLE	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$30260.0000 \$30260.0000 \$51830.0000 \$72247.0000 \$772247.0000 \$447755.0000 \$447755.0000 \$76591.0000 \$769918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76918.0000 \$30918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED VCS 9/15 ACTION	YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE L ESLIE L EBONEY J	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 10124 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 30087 10026 50057	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$42281.0000 \$48203.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$41000.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED ICES 9/15  ACTION RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/01/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/03/15 06/03/15 06/07/15 06/07/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUIERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN JACOBSON	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEEMA S AYANNA CCLLESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA DENISE DENISE LUGUISE LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 752408 1002A 52366 10056 52416 52366 ADMIN 1 FOR PEI TITLE TITLE 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$75617.0000 \$55615.0000 \$30260.0000 \$51830.0000 \$77525.0000 \$77525.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED VCS 9/15 ACTION RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO NO YES YES NO NO NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/09/15 06/09/15 06/09/15 06/04/15 06/04/15 05/10/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELLCIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAKOVA	EVA JENNIFER LYARELIS ROBERT ACESAR VANGLYN REGINA ROSA EVA ELISA ELISA ELISA ELISA LHISA ELISA ELISA ELISA CAMMON E ALEXIS L EARMON E ALEXIS L EBORELY ADELE CARMEN L ESLIE EBONEY J VERA	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 52314 10124 10124 10104 10105 FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 30087 10056 1002C 56057 31113	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$35578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$42981.0000 \$42981.0000 \$42981.0000 \$42981.0000 \$33284.0000 \$70 SOCIAL SERV. LIOD ENDING 06/1: \$3LARY \$52632.0000 \$72247.0000 \$96513.0000 \$70246.0000 \$41000.0000 \$51793.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED ICES 9/15 ACTION RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE	NO VES YES NO YES NO	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN HOLDEN JACOBSON	ANDREW JENEIL R LEINA M SHATEEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA S DENISE SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 10056 52416 52366 10056 52416 52366 ADMIN I FOR PEI TITLE NUM 52365 52450	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$30260.0000 \$30260.0000 \$51830.0000 \$72247.0000 \$772247.0000 \$447755.0000 \$447755.0000 \$76591.0000 \$769918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76918.0000 \$30918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED VCS 9/15 ACTION	YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE L ESLIE L EBONEY J	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 10124 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 30087 10026 50057	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$42281.0000 \$48203.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$41000.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED ICES 9/15  ACTION RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/01/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/03/15 06/03/15 06/07/15 06/07/15
FARMER FARMES FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN JACOBSON  NAME JOHNSON JOYMER KENDRICK LATTIERAUDIERE	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEEMA S AYANNA CCLLESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA DENISE SHERENE I LATOVA R LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G  NIA SINNETTE S INNETTE S INNETE S INNETTE S INNETE S	95600 52366 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 70810 52366 10056 52416 52366 4DMIN 1 FOR PEI TITLE NUM 52366 52456 30087	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$55185.0000 \$30260.0000 \$551830.0000 \$752247.0000 \$77525.0000 \$80760.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO NO YES YES NO NO NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/04/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15	DULA EVANS FELLCIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAKOVA JIMENEZ JOHNSON JOHNSON	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M EVA ELISA ELISA ELISA ELISA ELISA ELISA ELISA CAMMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE M EBONEY J VERA ROBERT CINDY DAVID	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 10124 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 33016 10026 56057 31113 10124 10251 10214	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$35578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$42981.0000 \$42981.0000 \$42981.0000 \$42981.0000 \$42981.0000 \$53284.0000 \$72247.0000 \$72247.0000 \$72247.0000 \$72247.0000 \$72246.0000 \$71293.0000 \$40000.0000 \$51793.0000 \$48082.0000 \$36899.0000 \$33284.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE APTOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APTOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GUERREN GUERREN GUERREN GUILLAUME HARSIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HOLDEN HOLDEN JACOBSON  NAME JOHNSON JOYNER KENDRICK LATTIBEAUDIERE LAWRENCE	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEEMA S AYANNA CELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E MELISSA DENISE SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G  NIA S INNETTE S TANEISHA M WENDLY A FARRAH L	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 10056 52416 52366 ADMIN I FOR PEI TITLE NUM 52366 52450 52366 30087 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$555615.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55186.0000 \$75247.0000 \$772247.0000 \$77255.0000 \$80760.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76591.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44755.0000 \$51800.0000 \$44755.0000 \$51800.0000 \$44755.0000 \$51800.0000 \$44755.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED FRESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO YES YES YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/10/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/03/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAKOVA JIMENEZ JOHNSON JOHNSON JUNG	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE M REGONEY J VERA ROBERT CINDY DAVID SHARON J SHARON J	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 52314 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 30087 10056 50057 310124 10225 10124 10251 10014	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$47371.0000 \$46317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$48317.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$441000.0000 \$70246.0000 \$411000.0000 \$51793.0000 \$31284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RESIGNED ICES 9/15 ACTION RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO NO NO NO NO YES NO NO NO NO YES	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15
FARMER FARRIS FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GUERRERO GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN JACOBSON  NAME JOHNSON JOYNER KENDRICK LATTIBEAUDIERE LAWRENCE	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE LOUISE LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G  NIA S TANEISHA M WENDY A FARRAH L FARRAH L	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52408 1002A 52366 10056 52416 52366 ADMIN 1 FOR PEI TITLE NUM 52366 30087 52366 30087 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$30260.0000 \$30260.0000 \$51830.0000 \$712247.0000 \$77525.0000 \$80760.0000 \$44755.0000 \$765918.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$781830.0000 \$44755.0000 \$781830.0000 \$44755.0000 \$781830.0000 \$44755.0000 \$781830.0000 \$44755.0000 \$781830.0000 \$44369.0000 \$51830.0000 \$59421.0000 \$59421.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO NO NO NO NO NO NO NO YES NO NO NO NO NO YES NO NO NO NO NO NO YES NO NO YES NO NO NO NO NO NO YES NO NO YES NO NO YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAROVA JIMENEZ JOHNSON JOHNSON JUNG KADISHSON	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS E BABERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE M EBONEY J VERA ROBERT CINDY DAVID SHARON J DANIEL R	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 52304 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 30087 10056 5057 31113 10124 10104 4 4 8 9 10104 10	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$49317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$49317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$46203.0000 \$46203.0000 \$33284.0000 \$70246.0000 \$95513.0000 \$70246.0000 \$41000.0000 \$51793.0000 \$41000.0000 \$51793.0000 \$48082.0000 \$36899.0000 \$33284.0000 \$59273.0000 \$959273.0000 \$959273.0000 \$838868.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED ICES 9/15  ACTION RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED INCREASE	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15  EFF DATE 06/03/15 06/02/15 06/07/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARMES FARMES FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GUERREN GUERRENO GUERRENO GUILLAUME HARSIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HOLDEN HOLDEN JACOBSON  NAME JOHNSON JOYNER KENDRICK LATTIBEAUDIERE LAWRENCE	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEMA S AYANNA CCLESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA DENISE DENISE DENISE DAVID G  NIA S INNETTE S TANEISHA S FARRAH L FARRAH L FARRAH L FARRAH L JEARRAH L FARRAH L	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 10056 52408 10026 52416 52366 52416 52366 52450 52366 52450 52366 52366 52366 52366 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$555615.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55186.0000 \$75247.0000 \$772247.0000 \$77255.0000 \$80760.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76591.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44755.0000 \$51800.0000 \$44755.0000 \$51800.0000 \$44755.0000 \$51800.0000 \$44755.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED FRESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO YES YES YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/10/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/03/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/03/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/03/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAKOVA JIMENEZ JOHNSON JOHNSON JUNG	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE M EBONEY J VERA ROBERT CINDY DAVID R ABDUL R	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 52314 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 30087 10056 1002C 56057 31113 10124 10251 10104 1026 52314 1027 10056 1002C 56057 31113	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$47371.0000 \$46317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$48317.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$441000.0000 \$70246.0000 \$411000.0000 \$51793.0000 \$31284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RESIGNED ICES 9/15 ACTION RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO NO NO NO NO YES NO NO NO NO YES	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/03/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARMES FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN JACOBSON  NAME JOHNSON JOYNER KENDRICK LATTIBEAUDIERE LAWERNCE LAWERNCE LEE MAYNARD NASSAR	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA E SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G  NIA S TANEISHA M WENDY A FARRAH L ALTHEA V TRARY L DANIA L TRARY L DANIA L TRARY L DANIA L TRARY L TR	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52408 1002A 52366 10056 52416 52366 30087 52408 1002A 52366 30087	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$30260.0000 \$30260.0000 \$51830.0000 \$72247.0000 \$772247.0000 \$77525.0000 \$80760.0000 \$44755.0000 \$765918.0000 \$76591.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/03/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAKOVA JIMENEZ JOHNSON JOHNSON JUNG KADISHSON KARIM KING KING	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE M EBONEY J VERA ROBERT CINDY DAVID SHARON J DAVID SHARON J DANIEL R ABDUL GERALDIN S GERALDIN S	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 52314 10124 52314 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 30087 10026 52316 52316 52316 52316	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$33284.0000 \$70246.0000 \$41000.0000 \$517793.0000 \$41000.0000 \$517793.0000 \$48082.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$337375.0000 \$60030.0000 \$60030.0000 \$61835.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED ICES 9/15  ACTION RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED RETIRED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/03/15 06/04/15 06/07/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15
FARMER FARMES FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN HOLDEN JACOBSON  NAME JOHNSON JOYNER KENDRICK LATTIBEAUDIERE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LEE MAYNARD NASSAR NIEMIEC	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E ELVIS R MELISSA DENISE SHERENE I LATOVA R LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G  NIA S INNETTE S INNETTE S INNETTE S INNETTE S INNETTE S INNETTE A WENDY A FARRAH L FARRAH L FARRAH L ALTHEA V TRACY L DANIA TRANCESC	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52416 52366 ADMIN 1 FOR PEI TITLE NUM 52366 30087 52366 30087 52366 52456 30087 52366 52366 52366 52366 52366 52366 52366 52366 52366 52366 52366 52366 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55185.0000 \$51830.0000 \$717525.0000 \$80760.0000 \$44755.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$76591.0000 \$44755.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51831.0000 \$51831.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO NO NO NO YES YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELLCIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAKOVA JIMENEZ JOHNSON JOHNSON JUNG KADISHSON KARIM KING KING KING KRATZ	EVA JENNIFER LYARELIS ROBERT ACESAR VANGLYN REGINA ROSA ELISA ELISA ELISA RAMON ELISA ELISA DALEXIS LUSLIS EABBERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE EBONEY JVERA ROBERT CINDY DAVID SHARON JDANIEL ABDUL GERALDIN ERALDIN STERLING O JACQUELI ENTERING O JACQUELI ENTERING O JACQUELI ENTERING O JACQUELI ENTERING ENTERING O JACQUELI ENTERING	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 10124 10104 52314 10104 HRA/DEPT TITLE NUM 523087 10056 1002C 56057 31113 10124 1024 1025 1026 1026 1026 1026 1026 1026 1026 1026	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36278.0000 \$44223.0000 \$42281.0000 \$42281.0000 \$42281.0000 \$42281.0000 \$33284.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70246.0000 \$70276.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED RESIGNE	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15  EFF DATE 06/03/15 06/07/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/02/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARMES FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GREEN GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARRIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HENDERSON HOLDEN JACOBSON  NAME JOHNSON JOYNER KENDRICK LATTIBEAUDIERE LAWERNCE LAWERNCE LEE MAYNARD NASSAR	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA E SHERENE I LATOYA R LOUISE LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G  NIA S TANEISHA M WENDY A FARRAH L ALTHEA V TRARY L DANIA L TRARY L DANIA L TRARY L DANIA L TRARY L TR	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 10056 52408 10026 52416 52366 52416 52366 52450 52366 52366 30087 52366 30087 10251	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$30260.0000 \$30260.0000 \$51830.0000 \$72247.0000 \$772247.0000 \$77525.0000 \$80760.0000 \$44755.0000 \$765918.0000 \$76591.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/03/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAKOVA JIMENEZ JOHNSON JOHNSON JUNG KADISHSON KARIM KING KING	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE M EBONEY J VERA ROBERT CINDY DAVID SHARON J DAVID SHARON J DANIEL R ABDUL GERALDIN S GERALDIN S	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 52314 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 30087 10056 1002C 56057 31113 10124 10251 10104 1026 52316 30086 10026 52314 10251 30086 1000	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$33284.0000 \$70246.0000 \$41000.0000 \$517793.0000 \$41000.0000 \$517793.0000 \$48082.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$337375.0000 \$60030.0000 \$60030.0000 \$61835.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED ICES 9/15  ACTION RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED RETIRED	NO N	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/03/15 06/04/15 06/07/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15
FARMER FARMES FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GUERRERO GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HOLDEN HOLDEN HOLDEN JACOBSON  NAME JOHNSON JOYNER KENDRICK LATTIBEAUDIERE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LEE MAYNARD NASSAR NIEMIEC NURSE NIOKO OBIKA	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA DENISE SHERENE I LATOVA R LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G  NIA S INNETTE S INNETTE S TANETSHA M WENDY A FARRAH L FARRAH L ALTHEA V TRACY L DANIA FRANCESC MEKA T LUCY NKEIRUKA M	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52416 52366 4DMIN 1 FOR PEI TITLE NUM 52366 52456 30087 52366 52456 30087 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$55185.0000 \$55185.0000 \$702247.0000 \$77525.0000 \$80760.0000 \$447755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44369.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$43341.0000 \$43341.0000 \$43341.0000 \$43206.0000 \$558183.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO NO YES NO NO YES NO NO NO YES NO NO NO YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAKOVA JIMENEZ JOHNSON JOHNSON JUNG KADISHSON KARIM KING KING KRATZ KROMBACH LAPOMA LARKINS	EVA JENNIFER LYARELIS ROBERT CESAR VANGLYN REGINA ROSA ELISA ELISA RAMON ELISA LELISA RAMON ELISA ELISA RAMON ELISA RAMON ELISA RAMON ELISA LEXIS LUEXIS EABERLY ADELE CARMEN LESLIE EBONEY JVERA ROBERT CINDY DAVID SHARON JANIEL ABDUL GERALDIN STERLING OJACQUELI LANIEL JANIEL JANIEL JANIEL JANIEL JINICHOLAS RARRIET LARIET	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 10124 10104 52314 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 1002C 52057 31113 10124 10251 10104 30086 52316 10026 52314 12158 52316 30087 30087 30087 30087 10028	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$512247.0000 \$51793.0000 \$51793.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$337375.0000 \$60030.0000 \$61835.0000 \$61835.0000 \$61835.0000 \$72247.0000 \$72247.0000 \$72247.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE	NO NO NO NO NO YES NO NO NO YESS YESS	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/03/15 06/03/15 06/02/15
FARMER FARMER FARMES FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GUERREN GUERRENO GUERRENO GUILLAUME HARSIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HOLDEN HOLDEN JACOBSON  NAME JOHNSON JOYNER KENDRICK LATTIBERUDIERE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LOBER MAYNARD NASSAR NIEMIEC NURSE NWOKO ODIKA OJOMU KAYOES	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEEMA S AYANNA CELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E ELVIS C MELISSA DENISE DENISE DAVID G  NIA INNETTE S TANEISHA M FARRAH L FARRAH L FARRAH L FARRAH L FARRAH L TRACY L DANIA FFANCES C MEKA T LUCY C MEKA M ROCKIE	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 10056 52408 10026 52416 52366 52416 52366 52450 52366 52366 30087 52366 52366 30087 52366 30087 52366 30087 52366 52366 30087 52366 52366 30087 52366 52366 30087	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$76617.0000 \$76617.0000 \$30260.0000 \$55186.0000 \$755186.0000 \$755186.0000 \$71247.0000 \$77525.0000 \$707525.000000 \$707525.00000 \$707525.00000 \$707525.00000 \$707525.000000000000000000000000000000000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO NO YES YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO NO NO YES NO NO YES NO NO YES NO NO YES NO NO NO YES NO NO NO YES NO NO NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 06/09/15 06/09/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELLCIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAKOVA JIMENEZ JOHNSON JUNG KADISHSON KARIM KING KING KING KING KRATZ KROMBACH LAPOMA LARKINS LARKINS	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE M EBONEY J VERA ROBERT CINDY SHARON J DANIEL R ABDUL GERALDIN STERLING O JACQUELI L JACQUELI L JACQUELI L JACQUELI L HARRIET HARRIET	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 10124 52304 52314 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 30087 10026 52314 10124 10251 10026 52057 31113 30086 10026 52316 30087 30087 30087 10248 52316	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$48317.0000 \$48317.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$44123.0000 \$441000.0000 \$70246.0000 \$41000.0000 \$70246.0000 \$41000.0000 \$31284.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE POINTED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE	NO NO NO NO NO YES YES NO NO NO YES YES YES NO NO NO NO NO YES YES YES NO NO NO NO NO YES YES YES NO NO NO NO NO NO NO NO YES	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 06/02/15 05/31/15
FARMER FARMES FIGUEROA GARCIA SANCHEZ GERTLER GUERRERO GUERRERO GUERRERO GUILLAUME HARIS-GONZALVE HASSEN HOLDEN HOLDEN HOLDEN JACOBSON  NAME JOHNSON JOYNER KENDRICK LATTIBEAUDIERE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LEE MAYNARD NASSAR NIEMIEC NURSE NIOKO OBIKA	ANDREW JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R JENEIL R SHATEMA S AYANNA CCELESTE A BEVERLY J KEITH ELVIS E ELVIS E MELISSA DENISE SHERENE I LATOVA R LOUISE LOUISE DAVID G  NIA S INNETTE S INNETTE S TANETSHA M WENDY A FARRAH L FARRAH L ALTHEA V TRACY L DANIA FRANCESC MEKA T LUCY NKEIRUKA M	95600 52367 56058 56058 52366 10056 30087 70810 56058 52366 30087 52416 52366 4DMIN 1 FOR PEI TITLE NUM 52366 52456 30087 52366 52456 30087 52366	\$86766.0000 \$75914.0000 \$75914.0000 \$47703.0000 \$54858.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$55185.0000 \$55185.0000 \$702247.0000 \$77525.0000 \$80760.0000 \$447755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$70918.0000 \$44755.0000 \$44369.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$51830.0000 \$43341.0000 \$43341.0000 \$43341.0000 \$43206.0000 \$558183.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RETIRED APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO YES YES NO NO YES YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO YES NO NO YES NO NO YES NO NO NO YES NO NO NO YES NO	05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/09/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 05/31/15	DULA EVANS FELICIANO FERRER FLORES JR. JR FORMEY FRENCH GARCIA GASKIN GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GONZALEZ GUERRERO HAMLOR  NAME HARDY HARRIS HERNANDEZ HILL HUTT ISAKOVA JIMENEZ JOHNSON JOHNSON JUNG KADISHSON KARIM KING KING KRATZ KROMBACH LAPOMA LARKINS	EVA JENNIFER L YARELIS ROBERT A CESAR VANGLYN R REGINA A ROSA M ELISA ELISA RAMON E ALEXIS L  BABERLY ADELE CARMEN L LESLIE M EBONEY J VERA ROBERT CINDY SHARON J DANIEL R ABDUL GERALDIN STERLING O JACQUELI L JACQUELI L JACQUELI L JACQUELI L HARRIET HARRIET	31113 52316 52304 10124 52304 10124 10124 10124 10124 10104 52314 10104 HRA/DEPT FOR PER TITLE NUM 52316 1002C 52057 31113 10124 10251 10104 30086 52316 10026 52314 12158 52316 30087 30087 30087 30087 10028	\$51814.0000 \$61643.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$36578.0000 \$47371.0000 \$53004.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$4223.0000 \$512247.0000 \$51793.0000 \$51793.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$33284.0000 \$337375.0000 \$60030.0000 \$61835.0000 \$61835.0000 \$61835.0000 \$72247.0000 \$72247.0000 \$72247.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED PROMOTED APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED PROMOTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED RETIRED INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE INCREASE	NO NO NO NO NO YES NO NO NO YESS YESS	05/27/15 06/07/15 06/07/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 06/01/14 05/31/15 10/05/14 09/21/14 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 05/31/15 06/07/15 06/03/15 06/03/15 06/02/15

		50016	+61642 2000			05/00/15			50610	*04 6500			05/10/15
LENDOF LEONIDOU	MARIA GEORGE	52316 10251	\$61643.0000 \$34654.0000	DISMISSED RESIGNED	NO NO	05/29/15 06/12/15	ROBINSON ROGERS	LANCEFIE CHARLES M	52613 70810	\$24.6508 \$30260.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO	06/12/15 05/31/15
LEVERETT-WILLIA		52316	\$52624.0000	DISMISSED	NO	06/10/15	SCHMIDT	CHRISTOP M		\$68000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	05/31/15
LEVIE	JESSICA R	30087	\$80539.0000	INCREASE	YES	03/08/15	SINGLETON	LAWRENCE	91279	\$68213.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/31/15
LEWIS	LORETTA O	52304	\$42084.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/02/15	SINGLETON	LAWRENCE	91232	\$54931.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15
LIU MALIK	QIXIA-AN MUQSIT A	10026 52304	\$96728.0000 \$44529.0000	INCREASE RETIRED	YES NO	05/31/15 06/10/15	SMALL	MONIQUE A		\$30260.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15
MANTILLA	MUQSIT A EROHILDA	10104	\$40887.0000	RETIRED	NO NO	06/10/15	SODIYA THOMPSON	OLUFUNKE O MELODY J	70810 56058	\$30260.0000 \$47703.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15
MAYFIELD	GWENDOLY V		\$48543.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/27/15	VASQUEZ	ANNETTE	70810	\$30260.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/10/15
MCKINNON	HEARLEY	80609	\$55313.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/02/15	VILLANUEVA	LAUREN	52613	\$24.6508	RESIGNED	YES	06/12/15
MEACHEM	MARK R	52314	\$43171.0000	DISMISSED	NO	06/04/15	WATSON	BRIAN W		\$24.6508	RESIGNED	YES	06/12/15
MERZIUS	JOSEPHIN S	52304	\$42470.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/31/15	WEINSHENKER	MARTIN A		\$79635.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15
MILLER	MARIA ANGELA	10124 52304	\$48082.0000	PROMOTED	NO	04/26/15	WHITE	OSEI	70810	\$30260.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15
MIRANDA MITCHELL	BERTHA	52304	\$42064.0000 \$61643.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	NO NO	05/31/15 05/31/15	WILLIAMS	JOYCE	10056	\$81462.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/31/15
MOHAMMED	SORAYAH S	10251	\$36899.0000	INCREASE	NO	06/07/15			ים גמשת	MENT OF CORRECT	TON		
NEWELL	SHARON D	52316	\$52755.0000	DECEASED	NO	04/18/15				RIOD ENDING 06/19			
NG	KA	30087	\$59175.0000	INCREASE	YES	04/13/14			TITLE		,, 25		
NICKEY	ANNETTE N	10104	\$40622.0000	INCREASE	NO	06/07/15	NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
NIMMONS	CHERONIQ L	31113	\$51793.0000	INCREASE	NO	05/31/15	AKINSILE	OPEYEMI O	10232	\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
OGANDO PETERSON	ELIZABET FRANCINE	52316 10104	\$61643.0000 \$33284.0000	INCREASE RETIRED	NO NO	05/31/15 05/30/15	ALBERTI	MARISA	1002A	\$80000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15
REARDON	SHIRLEY	10104	\$38760.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/30/15	ALVIRA	MELVIN C		\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15
RIVERA	GINA	52304	\$42064.0000	DISMISSED	NO	05/28/15	ANDRE ARROYO	MELISSA C EMILY	30087 70400	\$80000.0000 \$20.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	06/07/15 05/26/15
RODRIGUEZ	ANDRES	31113	\$51793.0000	INCREASE	NO	05/31/15	BATSON	BENJAMIN S		\$67249.0000	RESIGNED	YES	05/26/15
RODWELL	JENNIFER T	10124	\$48380.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/06/15	1	N GISSETTE	70410	\$76488.0000	DISMISSED	NO	05/25/15
ROGERS	JANET	10124	\$46438.0000	PROMOTED	NO	08/05/12	BRANCH	JILLIAN M		\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/02/15
SANTANA SARUMI	LEYLIN OLUSANYA	52304 52314	\$36578.0000 \$42981.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	NO NO	05/31/15 05/31/15	BROWN	DANIELLE C		\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
SCHMITT	SANDRA M		\$101323.0000	RESIGNED	YES	06/03/15	BROWN	KEITH R	56058	\$32.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/01/15
SCHUYLER	JAMES A		\$51288.0000	RESIGNED	YES	05/31/15	BROWN	SHARON	70410	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/02/15
			•				BRYANT	FLORETHA	1002C	\$76000.0000	PROMOTED	NO	03/03/15
			T OF SOCIAL SERVI						DEPART	MENT OF CORRECT	ION		
		FOR PE	RIOD ENDING 06/19	9/15						RIOD ENDING 06/19			
NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE			TITLE				
SIERRA	AMANDA D	56057	\$33800.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15	NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
SINGER	MURIEL Y	10026	\$88890.0000	RESIGNED	YES	05/24/15	BUCKNER BURNS	KIM THALIA V	70410 1002C	\$39755.0000 \$53312.0000	RESIGNED PROMOTED	NO NO	06/04/15 03/03/15
SMITH	JANICE A	52314	\$37375.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15	BYNUM	TASHA M		\$46785.0000	RESIGNED	NO	04/30/15
SMITH	SIMONE G VERA F	10095 10251	\$93183.0000 \$33877.0000	RESIGNED RETIRED	YES NO	05/24/15	CALABRESE	ANNA L		\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
SMITH SOLONE	MELANIE N	52304	\$36578.0000	APPOINTED	NO NO	06/02/15 05/31/15	CALLE	JORGE I	56058	\$55000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/26/15
SYED	ASADULLA	13632	\$72259.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15	CAMBRIDGE	RONALD E		\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15
TOMECKI	PETER K	30087	\$80539.0000	INCREASE	YES	03/08/15	CAMPBELL	DENNIS A	91717	\$343.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/03/15
TOMECKO	CHERYL A	13632	\$75275.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15	CAMPOS CANCELLARE	GIOVANNY CAROLINE T	70410 70410	\$76488.0000 \$76488.0000	DISMISSED RETIRED	NO NO	06/04/15 06/02/15
VILLARI	ERIN	60910	\$46063.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/10/15	CANCELLARE	CELESTE A		\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/02/15
VITKINA WARE	NINA I KIM	52304 10124	\$42064.0000 \$48082.0000	DECEASED PROMOTED	NO NO	06/01/15 04/26/15	CARDONA	NELSON	70410	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/02/15
WEN	AIHUA	10124	\$32087.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15	CARIDE	NANCY	1002C	\$62011.0000	PROMOTED	NO	03/03/15
WEST	RICKY A	10124	\$53004.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/11/15	CARLO	CHRISTIN	1002C	\$77612.0000	PROMOTED	NO	03/03/15
WINFIELD-PEREIR	GWENDOLY M	10124	\$58636.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/24/14	CELIS	DOMINIC M		\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/02/15
WOLFF	BASIA	10124	\$48082.0000	TRANSFER	NO	05/24/15	COLLYMORE	CHERISE L	56058	\$55000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/01/15
WOODEN	GERSHOM B	52312	\$61386.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/09/15	DENIO DIFAVA	STEVEN M CARLO	1002A 8297A	\$85000.0000 \$95000.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	06/01/15 05/31/15
WRIGHT WU	STACEY CINDY	10124 1002A	\$58055.0000 \$60000.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	NO YES	09/08/13 05/31/15	ESPINAL	GIOVANNI	54910	\$40921.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/15
YARBROUGH	AARON M	95822	\$150000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15	GILBERT	BRIAN P		\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
ZAYETS	TETYANA	10124	\$52479.0000	INCREASE	NO	06/30/13	GIVENS	LISA	70410	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/02/15
ZHANG	WENDY S	56057	\$42000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	04/09/15	GOMERO	ALEJANDR K		\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
ZHELEZNYAK	IRINA	10124	\$53004.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/04/15	GOODMAN	SYLVIA	70410	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15
ZHUK	OLGA	52314	\$37375.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/31/15	GOYCO GRAHAM	JELSON K NORMAN	70467 70410	\$101044.0000 \$76488.0000	RETIRED RETIRED	NO NO	06/02/15 06/02/15
		DEPT.	OF HOMELESS SERVI	CRS			GRANT	ERIK R		\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
			RIOD ENDING 06/19				GUILLAUME	MELISSA	30087	\$89000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15
		TITLE					GUZMAN	MARIA D	70410	\$43378.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/07/15
NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	HARRIS	CRYSTAL	70410	\$43378.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/11/15
ADEDEJI	ELIZABET A	56058	\$47703.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15 06/07/15	HARRIS	JANNAE	70410	\$76488.0000	DISMISSED	NO	06/11/15
AGOMUO BELTRAN	RUSSELL U JUAN	10056 70810	\$81000.0000 \$34194.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO	05/31/15	INSALACO INSARDI	FRANK J JANET M		\$55000.0000 \$105712.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	06/12/15 05/17/15
BROWN	CHARLES E		\$56112.0000	INCREASE	NO	05/31/15	JAMES	DENNIS J		\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15
BROWNING	DARLENE	52613	\$24.6508	RESIGNED	YES	06/12/15	JASMIN	MICKHEIL N		\$80000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/26/15
BRUNSON		56058	\$47703.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15	JAWOROWSKI	JUSTIN	70410	\$43378.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/04/15
CALZADA DAVIS	RAUL ANTHONY S	31113 56058	\$36577.0000 \$47703.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO YES	05/31/15 05/31/15	KIFNER	KATHRYN L		\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
DIAZ	JESSICA J	70810	\$30260.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/05/15	KRAMER LAI	JUSTIN M JENNY	30087 31220	\$98864.0000 \$68072.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	05/26/15 05/31/15
EASTWOOD	ERIN	1002A	\$71290.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15	LAM	JESSICA M		\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
EDWARDS	CLAUDETT	52613	\$31.5500	RESIGNED	YES	06/12/15	LEWIS	RICHARD E		\$55000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/10/15
FEINMAN	ERICA	52613	\$24.6508	RESIGNED	YES	06/12/15	FIDDIE	MICHAEL A	30087	\$98864.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
FEQUIERE	JENNIFER	10124	\$48082.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/31/15	LINDSAY	CECILIA	1002C	\$53312.0000	PROMOTED	NO	03/03/15
GOODRICH IBIAM	JEFFREY JOHN C	52613 52613	\$24.6508 \$24.6508	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	06/12/15 06/12/15	LYONS	PATRICIA A		\$68466.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/26/15
JABOUIN	RAYNAL	52275	\$61227.0000	DECEASED	NO	01/27/15	MARLEY MARSHALL	STEPHEN F NICHOLAS H		\$19.0000 \$76488.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES NO	06/02/15 05/31/15
JACKSON	ALICIA	10124	\$48082.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/24/15	MAXWELL	JESSICA M		\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
							MAYNARD		31105	\$50000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15
			OF HOMELESS SERVI				MCKINLEY	SEAN J		\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
		TITLE	RIOD ENDING 06/19	3/15			MERRIMAN	ASHLEY M		\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	MILLS	TANISHA R ANGIE L		\$117429.0000	PROMOTED	NO NO	05/14/15
JACOBS	MICHAEL E	70810	\$42332.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15	MOUTON NEWTON	ANGIE L CANDICE	70410 1002C	\$76488.0000 \$68476.0000	RETIRED PROMOTED	NO NO	06/01/15 03/03/15
JOHNSON	KENNETH D	56058	\$47703.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15		J		4002.0000			55, 55, 15
JOHNSON	MILLICEN	91212	\$35236.0000	APPOINTED	NO	06/07/15	1		DEPART	MENT OF CORRECT	ION		
JONAS JONES	KEITH KATHLEEN	52613 56058	\$31.5500 \$67040.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	06/12/15 05/31/15				RIOD ENDING 06/19	9/15		
KLEINMAN	LEONARD B		\$51458.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/01/15			TITLE	a	A CITATO	DF	
LANGHORNE	VONIESHA A		\$51793.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/24/15	NAME PERSAD	KELLY N	NUM 06240	\$36.7937	ACTION APPOINTED	PROV YES	06/03/15
LOUIS	FRANCOIS	80710	\$38369.0000	RESIGNED	NO	04/12/15	PHILLIPS	CAROL A		\$67064.0000	PROMOTED	NO	03/03/15
MAJOR MC DONALD	VANESSA	56058	\$54858.0000	INCREASE	YES	06/07/15 06/07/15	PIOCH	CHRISTOP M	10232	\$19.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/31/15
MC DONALD MCPHERSON	DWIGHT O	91212 10056	\$35236.0000 \$83992.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	NO YES	06/07/15 06/07/15	POLITE	SUZANNE	1002C	\$53312.0000	PROMOTED	NO	03/03/15
NANTONGO	ROSE	10056	\$82500.0000	APPOINTED	YES	06/07/15	POWELL	MARILYN A		\$79879.0000	PROMOTED	NO	03/03/15
O'CONNOR	CRAIG R	12627	\$68466.0000	APPOINTED	YES	04/19/15	RAMOS REID	ANTONIO ANTHONY S	90698 70410	\$198.8800 \$76488.0000	RESIGNED RETIRED	NO NO	05/03/15 05/09/15
RAMOS	IVAN	70810	\$30260.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/02/15	RIVERA	JUAN S	70410	\$76488.0000	DISMISSED	NO NO	05/09/15
RILEY	MICHELLE L	70810	\$30260.0000	RESIGNED	NO	06/09/15	RODRIGUEZ	ALEJANDR A		\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/11/15